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FROH !BE ISA SECRETARIAT

This is the last issue of the ISA Bulletin coming
to you from the Amsterdam secretariat. Thanks to
the hospitality of the Spanish Federation of
Sociological Associations (FASEE) and the Consejo
Superior de Investigaciones Cientificas, and the
generosity of the Spanish Ministry of Education,
the ISA Secretariat will be established in Madrid
for the next four-year period (1987-1990), with
Izabela Barlinska as Executive Secretary. AII other
staff members, except Sergio Contreras who will
assist Izabela Barlinska during the transitional
period in Madrid, will remain in the Netherlands
and will terminate their employment with the ISA. I
herewith want to thank them all for a generally
high-pressure job splendidly done under often
frustrating circumstances, both structurally and
environmentally: Izabela Barlinska, Walter Becking
(until 1984), Sergio Contreras, Eva Jozefiak, Mary
Knowles, Peter Reinsch, Mar ianne Schagen (unt il
1985), and Anke Zandbergen.

nis occasion I moreover want to thank, also on
behalf of the old and the new Executive Committee,
all those who have made the establishment of the
Amsterdam ISA Secretariat possible:
- Professors Berting, Heeren (then president of the
Dutch Sociological & Anthropological Association) ,
De Sitter and Swanborn (then chairman Sociology
Section, Royal Netherlands Academy of Sciences)
were extremely helpful in obtaining the necessary
moral and financial support for establishing the
Secretariat in Amsterdam;
- The Dutch Ministry of Education gave a 320,000
Guilder subsidy over the four-year per iod now
ending ;
- Eight Dutch universities also subsidized the
Secretariat: the University of Amsterdam, the Free
University of Amsterdam, and the Universities of
Groningen, Leiden, Rotterdam, Tilburg, Utrecht and
Wageningen;
- The University of Amsterdam deserves extra
mention, as they provided us with office space and
furniture, office supplies, and a free phone line
that was especially instrumental in quickly solving
many small and large crises in the period immedi-

/' te 1Y preceed ing the congress;
.e governing board and director of the

I'letherlands Universities' Joint Social Research
Center (SISWO) allowed me to work half-time free of
charge for the ISA, and had their patience often
thoroughly tempted when this at times turned into a
more than full-time job;

- Last but not least: all the officers and members
of the ISA, for the collaboration, support and en-
couragement that we often received from them when
needed most; it is gratifying to realize that, while
some of us may inevitably have made a few enemies,
we hopefully have made many more personal friends
with whom we surely will remain in contacto

Also, in this last Amsterdam ISA Bulletin, it seems
fitting to give an overview of the activities of the
ISA in general and the ISA Secretariat in particular
during the last four years; see the "Report from the
Secretariat to the ISA Council" in this issue.

Felix Geyer

NOTES ON !BE XIth WORLDCONGRESSOF SOCIOLOGY

In continuing the tradition of previous secretaries
(see the observations on the Mexico Congress by Kurt
Jonassohn and Marcel Rafie in Bulletins 30-31), I
would like to present some observations on the
recent World Congress:
- While the entire ISA-secretariat staff present in
New Delhi (Izabela Barlinska, Sergio Contreras,
Kathy Heckscher, Eva Jozefiak, Peter Reinsch and
your secretary, plus Quirine Laman-Trip and Roby
Valkhoff from QLT Convention Services) often worked
18-20 hours a day (sicl) to deal with the different
problems that arose, we are hardly in the position
to substantially evaluate the scientific sessions
having found no time to attend any.
- As in Mexico, certainly one third of the authors
whose papers were listed in the program were absent,
perhaps for the same reason: the difficulty in ob-
taining travel gr-ant s , Some 3300 papers are listed
in the program book, while the congress was ulti-
mately attended by some 2500 scholars including
nearly 1100 Indians.
- Nearly $ 60,000 in funds were made available (see
Report from the Travel Grants Committee), earmarked
for assistance to 'Third World' participants. Even
with this assistance (to .!: 100 participants) the
number o f non-Ind ian 'Third Wor Id' part icipants
remained regrettably low (an estimated 200 partici-
pants).
- Like the Mexico congress, the New Delhi one came
with its own organizational problems. And again,
justice should be done to the local organizers, who
did an extremely good job under difficult circum-
stances, under the very competent leadership of
INOC's secretary Professor T.K. Oommen. Most
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problems occurring during the first day of the
congress (with luncheons, bus shuttle services,
hotel reservations, overhead projectors, air con-
ditioning, etc.) were very quickly corrected. At
least two problems remained: 1) The available sup-
ply of program books was already exhausted the
first day, a second edition not being available
before the last day of the Congress. For many
participants t h í s was obviously an irritating
inconvenience, for which we apologize most sin-
cerely. 2) The complicated visa regulations applied
by the Indian government, which had already led to
three full-time man months of pre-congress work by
yours truly, caused considerable aggravation for a
number of (would-be) congress participants. Several
arriving delegates for instance underwent a most
uncomfortable detainment at New Delhi airport. On
the 'positive' side, these difficul ties received
the attention of the Indian press and may have set
a process in motion to simplify the regulations for
future occasions. In choosing future world congress
venues, a guarantee that every bona fide congress
participant will obtain a visa without undue
difficulties, seems to be an essential elemento

Judging from what we heard from people who, unlike
the secretariat staff, attended the congress ses-
sions, the overall evaluation appears quite posi-
tive. The cultural evening presented by the Indian
hosts was much appreciated, while the Thursday
evening banquet generously offered by them to all
congress participants was an event without pre-
cedent in this era of mass sociological consump-
tion. With this first ISA World Congress held in
Asia, many congress participants took the oppor-
tunity of being in India to take a pre- or post-
congress tour to acquaint themselves better with
this fascinating sub-continent, while the congress
itself formed an excellent opportunity for mutually
profitable contacts among a global body of sociol-
ogists.

Felix Geyer

EXECUTIVECCHfi'ITEE MEETINGS,16-23 August 1986

The old (1982-1986) Executive Committee met four
times during the World Congress, while there was
one meeting of the new (1986-1990) Executive
Committee he Id directly after the Congress. During
the first meeting, some urgent decisions were taken
regarding desirable changes in the program due to
non-participation of speakers, and regarding the
distribution of travel grants.
Furthermore, a financial restructuring of the ISA
collective members dues was discussed in order to
reduce the financial overdependence on the country
locally subsidizing the ISA Secretariat.

The second meeting was largely devoted to a report
(prepared by W. Dumon) of restructuring the ISA
Secretariat, which argues for a permanent location
of the secretar iat as of 1990, and a permanent
full-time position of Executive Secretary. Izabela
Barlinska was nominated as the next Executive Sec-
retary, a post to be shared with a Spanish national
still to be selected, who would be charged with all
financial and membership matters.

The third meeting dealt entirely with Publications
Co.aittee matters. Margaret Archer, Publications
Committee Chairman 1982-1986, presented an overall
report (see "Research Council Meet Lngs " in this
issue), while Martin Albrow, James Beckford and
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Céline Saint-Pierre reported on "International
Sociology", "Current Sociology" and "Sage Studi in
International Sociology" series (SSIS) respecti
The Executive Committee expressed its gratitude to
Céline Saint-Pierre, who has served as the editor of
the SSIS series since 1980; the post is taken now by
Wilfried Dumon.

Jacques Coenen-Hüther (France), Salvador Giner
(Spain) and Ljuben Nikolov (Bulgaria) were apPointed
associate editors of International Sociology.

Special attention was devoted to the problem of
soft-currency subscriptions to the ISA publications;
a special commission was formed to make recommen-
dations in this area, oon s í.s t í.ng of the three
editors (Martin Albrow, James Beckford, Wilfried
Dumon) plus Velichko Dobrianov (Bulgaria), Kalman
Kulcsar (Hungary), Jolanta Kulpinska (Poland), Artur
Meier (GDR), Gennady Osipov (USSR) and Frantisek
Zich (Czechoslovakia).

"Sociological Abstracts", a worldwide publication
"cosponsored" by the ISA since 1970 and of in-
valuable service in the realization of ISA objec-
tives, has been adopted as a publication "sponsored
by the ISA". There will henceforth be a cr
representation between the boards of Sociolo .l

Abstracts and the Publications Committee.

The fourth meeting centered on financial matters.
Khatchik Momdjan, Membership and Finance Committee
Chairman 1982-1986, stressed in his general overview
the continued problems of collective members with
dues payments in arrears, and the increasing depen-
dence upon external subsidizers. The financial
consequences of the Congress for the ISA were
briefly reviewed: due to budgetary excesses and the
devaluation of the US dollar, the ISA may expect a
deficit in the range of $25,000.

Finally, a report on the resul ts of the Research
Coordinating Committee meeting was presented and all
proposals for grant ing Research Committee, Working
Group, and Ad Hoc Group status were approved (see
"Research Council Meetings" in this issue).
Moreover, a request by the Research Committee on
Medical Sociology is approved to henceforth be named
Research Committee on Sociology of Health.

The new Executive Committee held-one meeting in New
Delhi to discuss and decide on the most urgent t-
terso The composition of the ISA Executive Co e
1986-1990 and division of tasks is listed on cne
inside cover of this Bulletin.

Salvador Giner was appointed as liaison officer
between the Executive Committee on the one hand and
the ISA Secretariat and the Spanish authorities on
the other hand.

Steven Mills, representative of the International
Social Science Councll, presented an overview of
ISSC-ISA relations: three ISSC issue groups have
recently started wi th ISA involvement: Youth,
Unemployment and Technological Change (Chair:
Jacques Dofny); Women's Studies (Deniz Kandí.yot.L) ,
and Peace (Artur Meier). Research contracts have
been made with Asoke Basu (RC 04) and Fred Riggs (RC
35). President Margaret Archer thanked Steven Mills
for his personal contribution to our successful
efforts to obtain a US$ 25.000 UNESCOsubsidy for
distribution to needy World Congress participants.

Subsequently, the Executive Committee appoints
Jacques Dofny and Else 0yen delegates to UNESCO-ISSC
for the period 1987-1990, with Daniel Bertaux and
Deniz Kandiyoti as alternates.



RESEARCHCOONCILHEETINGS. 16-11 August 1986

The meetings of the Research Council took place on
August 16 and 17 in New Delhi. Vice-president Dofny
chaired the meetings, and in his general presen-
tation gave an overview of developments since
Mexico: most Research Committees ha ve been quite
active, organized one or more international meet-
ings since 1982, and publish now a newsletter,
often stimulated by one of the ten annual US$ 800
g r an t s from the ISA. These Research Committee
ac t í v í t í e s have been mentioned or- reported in
issues 31-q1 of the ISA Bulletin.

Travel Grants for Congress Participants. Terenz io
Mingione reported on the work of the Travel Grants
Committee. As has been our custom in the past, part
of the work of organizing the World Congress con-
sisted in raising and distributing funds to assist
colleagues with their expenses in attending the
Congress. Under the direction of the ISA Travel
Grants Committee (consisting of Fernando Cardoso

az í.I}, Terenzio Mingione (Italy), P.N. Mukherji
ia) and Joji Watanuki (Japan», approximately

U:::'$57,500 in funds have be en distr ibuted through
the ISA Secretariat to 102 congress participants.
Funds were made available by: the UNESCOPartici-
pation Pr-ogr-am (US$ 25,000); the Br-tt í.sh Ministry
of OVerseas Development (US$ 10,350); and Professor
Elise Boulding (USA) who, unable to attend the
Congress, donated her registration fees. The ISA
set aside a total of US$ 35,000 of its own dimin-
ishing reserves for distribution among active
participants of the research committees' sessions,
of which $22,500 was eventually claimed.
Citizens of 33 countries were recipients of the
funds, as summarized in the following distribution:

===================================================
REGION NUMBEROF

RECIPIENTS
AMOUNT
RECEIVED

US$

"
15,635
3,250
8,q75
2,371

27,955

21
7

32
10
32

Africa
North Africa & Middle East
Asia
Southern & Eastern Europe
Latin America

"
"
"

L 102 US$ 57,686
--=================================================
Appreciation was expressed not only to the donor s
mentioned above, but to all those individuals and
gr-oups , who r-aí.sed andz or- donated travel funds to
assist Congress participants.

Publications ColIIDittee: Margaret Archer (Chairman
1982-1986) reported on developments and stressed
the intimate partnership the Publications Committee
has always had with the Research Committees, on
which it is dependent for its scholarly input.
"Current Sociology" is doing well, has recently
produced more multi-authored issues instead of the
traditional single-authored trend r-epor-t s , and is
successfully trying to enter the text book market:
the Tomasic volume on Sociology of Law sold 2300
cop ies in one year. As to the SSIS Ser ies, the
desirability of introducing more of a debate
element was s tr-ee aed , whether within or- between
different research areas, instead of presenting an
often rather loose collection of articles in each
volume. The new ISA journal, "International
Sociology", is off to a good start, with good

ncial provisions, some very good editors, and a

lot of Third World input; it is on its way to becom-
ing a truly international journal. "International
Sociology" will be sent free to all individual ISA
members in 1986, and thereafter to all individual
members signing up for four years (see also "Execu-
t í ve Committee Meetings" in this i ssue) .

Elections: toward the end of the first meeting, a
Nominations Committee is elected composed of
Himmelstrand (chair), Lüschen, Széll, Teune and Van
Houtte. During the second meeting, elections result
in the following composition of the new Research
Coordinating Committee: Simi Afonja (Nigeria),
Daniel Bertaux (France), Deniz Kandiyoti (Turkey),
Manfred Kuechler (FRG), Petar Mitev (Bulgaria), D.M.
Pestonjee (India) and Neil Smelser (USA). The five
per-sone with the highest number of votes: Afonja,
Bertaux, Kandiyoti, Pestonjee and Smelser, are
automatically members of the Executive Committee.

1988 Research Council Meeting: chairman Jacques
Dofny reminded the Council of the decision taken at
the 198q Research Council Meeting not to limit the
1988 Research Council Meeting to administrative
matters, but to also organize scientific dis-
cussions around a theme to be selected; suggestions
in this respect would be communicated as soon as
possible to the new Research Coordinating Commit-
tee.

Recognition of new groups: the Research Coordi-
nating Committee pr-opoaed , and the Executive Com-
mittee sUbsequently approved, the following changes
of status:
Research ColIIDittee status has been given to:
Comparative Sociology (O. Hultaker)
Sociology of Disasters (M. Dogan)

Working Group Status has been given to:
Clinical Sociology (R. Sévigny, J. Fritz)
Labor Movements in the Industrial & State Arenas (M.
Reg í.n í.)

Sociocybernetics & Social Systems Theory (F. Parra-
Luna)
Sociology of Agriculture (L. Busch)
Sociology of Population (F. Yusuf)

Ad Hoc Group status has been given to:
Housing and the Built Environment (E. Huttamn, W.
van Vliet)

The Research Committee on Sociology of Mental Health
has been demoted to Working Group status, due to the
continued inactivity of this group.

The Ad Hoc Groups on Rational Choice and Social
Indicators Research, while having an excellent
program during the World Congress, could not be
given Working Group status, since a formal report on
activities was not submitted; if these groups submit
reports in the near future, their applications will
be reconsidered.

Felix Geyer

ISA COUNCILHEETINGS. 17-23 August 1986

The ISA Council met three times during the XI World
Congress of Sociology in New Delhi. At the first
session, the ISA Secretariat report was appr oved ,
following a discussion on possibilities of increas-
ing membership.
A Nominations Committee is subsequently elected,
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after Aas, Bawin-Legros, Cavalli, and Garon have
been added to the slate of candidates pro posed by
the Executive Committee: Cardoso, D'Souza,
Himmelstrand, Garon and Guillemard.

During the second session, a few motions and small
changes in the statutes pertaining to financial
matters were accepted; the main point is that
collective members, in or d e r to be in good
standing, should have paid their dues up through
the year prior to the congress (Article V-5).
Moreover, regular members in countries with non-
convertible currencies and student members hence-
forth pay US$ 10 per year, while the unit fee for
collective members is changed from US$ 11,50 to US$
50, multiples of US$ 50 being paid depending on
size of association and availibility of convertible
currency.

Other proposals r-egar-d í.ng e an extension of the
goals of the association; requirement for council
delegates to be sociologists; the term of office of
Executive Committee members; and the possibility to
vote on proposed future changes by mail ballot -
were all rejected.

The Nominations Committee then presented its list
of candidates, while President Cardoso gave brief
data about each candidate. The voting, together
with the voting in the Research Counc í L, resulted
in the composition of the new Executive Committee
as presented on the inside cover of this Bulletin.

Durí.ng the third session, it was decided that de-
finitive and detailed offers for holding the next
World Congress should be sollicited from the
national associations well before the annual 1981
Executive Committee meeting, scheduled for early
March. Tentative offers are forthcoming from the
Netherlands, Spain and Yugoslavia. Possibilities to
have the 1990 congress earlier in the year (e.g.
Easter) will be investigated, in view of high hotel
prices, summer holidays of many scholars, and
possibly conflicting obligations relative to the
scheduled 1990 ASA meet ings in August. Since no
concrete offers f'or- the next congress venue were
received so far, the council delegated this de-
cision to the Executive Committee.

Regarding the future activities of the ISA, V. Rus
(Yugoslavia) presented a four-point proposal to
increase the professional autonomy of sociologists
by setting up small business committees which give
support: 1) for cross-cul tural r-es ear-ch , 2) f'or
exchange of visiting professors, 3) f'or- a summer-
time exchange of graduate students, and 4) for all
colleagues whose professional stautus is endangered
for political and related reasons. The first three
proposals were accepted, and it was decided that
the Yugoslav Sociological Association would provide
detailed suggestions to the Research Coordinating
Committee, which will then approach UNESCO/ISSCfor
financial support. The fourth proposal is rejected,
on the grounds that the ISA is an academic rather
than a political organization, although concerned
with human rights. While the Executive Committee
will certainly consider and act upon individual
cases, it was not felt to be necessary to have a
committee that actively looks for political cases.

Finally, a few other points were shortly discussed:
- O. Albornoz (Colombia) argued that Latin-America
should be represented by more than just one country
on the Executive Committee;
- A. Antonovsky (Israel) complained about the low
level of congress papers, and suggested better pre-
congress screening of papers, with pos ter sessions
for the non-accepted ones; 0yen, Lautman, Bonilla

and Rus came up with different suggestions and ex-
planations: papers are often accepted to make tra~i1
grants possible, some Research Committees functl-,.
well, while others do not and barely engage in pre-
selection of papers; pre-congress meetings could
serve to select potentially interesting authors; a
flexible approach should be used, whereby papers
from main sessions are kept fully screened, while
the selection for minor sessions could be less
severe;
- V. Stolte-Heiskanen (Finland) wanted to convey to
the Research Council that a de-democratization pro-
cess takes place in many Research Committees,
whereby often a change of procedure makes the
election results doubtful; moreover, a thorough
review of Research Committee activities is
ne ce s s ar-y , since some formerly active Research
Committees are no longer active at all;
- Kohout (Czechoslovakia) would appreciate hearing
more, through the Bulletin, on the activities of the
other national associations.

Felix Geyer

REPORT FRC»t TRE SECRETARIAT TO THE ISA COUNCIL

Introduction and general remarks:
This report in principle covers the period between
the 10th and the 11th World Congresses - or to be
more precise: the period January 1983, when the
ISA-secretar iat moved from Montreal to Amsterdam,
until June 1986, the time of writing. One of the
most important functions of the ISA-secretariat
still is, and will probably remain, the organization
of World Congresses. During the last four months of
1982, the Montreal secretariat was busy winding up
the affairs from the Mexico congress, and the
Amsterdam secretariat had barely settled, when the
preparations for the New Delhi congress started.

Finances were increasingly a problem, in several
respects; the trends mentioned in the previous
report continued: 1) inflation kept r-Ls í ng , while
revenues remained relatively constant; 2) there was
an increase in demand for the World Congress travel
grants, as universities felt the effects of the
recession; 3) consequently, the resulting pressure
on grant-providing foundations increased, aR9
subventions for the ISA were increasingly diffi 'e
to obtain.

On the other hand, the ISA is undergoing a slow, but
steady process of scale enlargement. One may take
almost any indicator to be convinced of this: the
increasing size of World Congresses, with more
sessions, more papers, and more complex prep-
arations; the increasing number of Research Commit-
tees and the increasing level of their activities,
also in between congresses, as evidenced by the fact
that most Research Committee now publish their own
regular newsletter; the increasing number of publi-
cations resulting from these activities - both
indi vidually, within the Research Committees, and
last but not least through the Publications Commit-
tee as demonstrated by ISA' s most recent venture,
International Sociology.

This combination of increasing demands and de-
creasing finances makes inevitably f'or- the k í.nd of
minimal operation that was mentioned already in the
Montreal secretariat's reporto The ISA-secretariat's
modest staff - first five, later six part-timers -
certainly had a hard time coping with the most
varying demands and expectations. This liml"-"i



operation would not even have been possible without
generous financial support of the Dutch Minis-
of Education and eight Dutch universities,

which together took care of some 43" of the ISA
budget over the three year period 1983-1985, while
only 34" carne from our own resources (i.e. individ-
ual and collective membership fees) and 21" from
our traditional benefactor, UNESCO.This financial
dependence on outside sources to run even a minimal
operation is altogether an unhealthy situation -
with no improvement in sight, unless an upward re-
v í s í on of dues would be accepted without a corre-
sponding decrease in membership.

The ISA-secretariat had two important assets,
however:
- the University of Amsterdam provided the ISA not

only with free office space, but also a free inter-
national phone line, which increased possibilities
to react quickly to the unforeseen situations that
seem to multiply as the World Congress approaches;

- the Executive Committee approved in Mexico the
buying of a computer, which serves both as a word
processor and a data base management system, and
has enabled us to increase the service to our
members.

World Congress.
This time again, a number of innovations were
introduced:
- Pre-registrations were centered in the ISA
Secretariat for most countries, with the so-called
Rupee-countries pre-registering through INOC, the
Indian National Organizing Committee; since a large
percentage of pre-registrations has several advan-
tages - e.g. knowing better how much hotel space to
reserve, how many congress programs to print, etc.
- It was decided to have three registration tar-
iffs, the highest one intended to discourage on-
site registrations.
- While a special World Congress account (and
budget) were established as happened also for the
Mexico congress, only part of the real expenses for
the congress were charged to this account: de
facto, virtually all of the ISA-secretariat's work,
especially during the last two years before a World
Congress, is directly congress-related without ap-
pearing on the Congress budget.
- An important innovation was the hiring of a PCO
(professional congress or-gan íz er-) , Mrs. Q. Laman
Trip of QLT Convention Services in Amsterdam. Since

is becoming too complicated for a non-pro-
ional staff to deal with all the intricacies of

organizing a large-scale congress, organized from a
distance, this decision was a very welcome one.

Membership and finance.
On the whole, our financial situation has remained
stable. The ISA General Fund budget gradually in-
creased from US $ 110.000 in 1983 to US $ 155.000
in 1986, with an additional Congress budget in 1985
-1986 of US $ 100.000. Individual membership be-
tween 1982 and 1986 was an average of 900 individ-
ual memers per year, representing a decrease of
300-400 members compared with the previous quad-
rennium (when regular membership dues were still US
$ 15 per annum). Collective membership remained
stable at a level of some 150 collective members;
although some 40 memberships were cancelled these
were compensated by a large-scale collective mem-
bership drive organized in 1985. Four Category A
members were admitted during this period: Brazil,
Italy, Portugal and Sri Lanka.

Publications.
Current Sociology continued publication, at the

dy pace of three volumes per year. Besides our
ications Committee, publisher SAGE is also

highly enthusiast ic about this journal, as Current
Sociology is an increasing commercial success. The
SSIS series, likewise, has a regular output of
volumes eminating largely from the work of Research
Committee; since the last congress, volumes 26-34
were pUblished, which now brings it to a total of 34
volumes.

In spite of the large arnount of articles appearing
in both these publications, the need was felt for
another outlet: the number of publications by ISA
members proliferates, and it is even barely possi-
ble to obtain a realistic overview. Only a small
portion of what comes out of our World Congresses at
RC meetings (an estimated 1000 articles per year) is
published through our Publications Committee; many
Research Committees and individuals have their own
publication outlets. This was one of the reasons why
the Publications Committee started a new journal,
International Sociology, of which the first issue is
being distributed here in New Delhi: often, excel-
lent papers are available that cannot easily be com-
bined into an SSIS volume, or a Current Sociology
issue. Martin Albrow, assisted by the editorial
board representing several geographical areas and
fields of interest, will now actively sollicit such
contributions for what is expected to become a truly
international journal.

Communication.
Regarding communication with our members, it is
unfortunately difficult to disagree with the con-
clusions made in the Montreal secretariat's report:
our publications are only a one-way form of com-
munication; two-way communication leaves something
to be desired. On the average, more than one third
of our correspondence regarding travel grants, dues
payments, organization of session programs, etc.
went initially unanswered, and reminders had to be
written, which generally produced no more than a 50"
response. About one fourth of our correspondence
should therefore have been unnecessary. Happ ily,
because of the above mentioned free phone line,
organizational bottle necks could be prevented by
phoning the serious offenders, sometimes at the most
ungodly hours.

On the more positive side, as a result of Amsterdam
being one of the most important European air traffic
nodes, the ISA-secretariat received many foreign
visitors, passing through Amsterdam on their way
elsewhere. And indeed, as the Montreal secretariat
already noted, such personal contacts, or even phone
conversations, can often accomplish a great deal
more than an exchange of letters, and they can
certainly do it faster.

Felix Geyer, Executive Secretary

DISTRIBUTlOO OF "IlITERHATlOOAL SOCIOLOGY"

As a special introductory offer, all four issues of
Volume 1 of the new ISA journal, INTERNATIONAL
SOCIOLOGY,are being sent to all our 1986 members.
The journal is being distributed by the publisher,
The University College Cardiff Press in the United
Kingdom, directly to members by surface mail. Due to
various reasons, issues of the new journal may not
be sent to all members before the end of the year.
IC you have not received issues oC the new journal.
please take note oC the Collowing:
The ISA Secretariat in Amsterdam has only a very
limited supply of the first three issues of the
journal. Our arrangement with the publishers is to
the effect that all copies of the journal returned
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to Cardiff, due to address changes of members, etc.
are simply added to the ISA stock of Volume 1
mailed from Cardiff to the new ISA-secretariat
office in Madrid at the end of this year. There it
will be the task of the new secretariat to correct
any and all distribution problems. We would there-
fore greatly appreciate your understanding and
restraint in submitting inquiries concerning non-
receipt of journal issues no earlier than January
1987.

Peter Q. Reinsch

1987 GRANTS FOR RESEARCH C<H«TTEES
NEWSLETTERS

Every Research Committee is entitled to apply for a
grant for the production and distribution of its
newsletter, once between two World Congresses. 10
grants, $ 800 each , will be allocated by the Re-
search Coordinating Committee at its March 1987
meeting. Applications have to be received by the
ISA Secretar iat in Madrid before February 1st,
1987. In your application, please answer the
following points:
1. When did (does) your Newsletter start, and how
many issues have already been produced?
2. How many issues do you plan for 1987, with
roughly how many pages each?
3. How many subscribers do you have in each
continent, and how mnay of these (per continent)
have an exemption of dues?
4. How much do you receive per year in membership
fees, and what part of this amount is reserved for
producing and mailing your Newsletter?
5. Is your Newsletter subsidized in any way
already?

REPORTS OF ACTIVITIES FROH TBE RESEARCH COHHITTEES

RC 03
C<HroNITY RESEARCH

Report submitted by D. Chekki, Secretary

Board members 1984-1988
President: Terry N. Clark

Dept Sociology, University of Chicago
Chicago, 11 60637, USA

Vice-Presidents:
Jeanette Becquart-Leclerq

Fac. Sciences Juridiques, Politiques et
Sociales, Université de Lille 11
59653 Villeneuve d'Ascq, France

Peter Jambrek
Fac. Law, University of Ljubljana
Ljubljana 6100, Yugoslavia

Secretary: Dan Chekki
Dept Sociology, University Winnipeg
Winnipeg, R3B 2E9, Canada

Research Officer: William J. Hanna
Dept Community Development, University
Maryland, College Park, MD 20742, USA

Members: Dan Ferrand-Bechmann (France)
Gerd-Michael Hellstern (FRG)
Roland Liebert (USA)
Irwin Sanders (USA)

Heetings
Dan Ferrand-Bechmann reported on European meetings
concerning social participation and three volumes
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containing about 80 papers presented at these
conferences, published in both French and Engli~
She also reported on seminars discussing the fisL-¡
austerity project and on meetings at the University
of Texas on tenants issues.
There was a consensus that RC 03 sessions during the
XI World Congress in New Delhi were well organized:
they included several research papers representing
sociologists from Europe, Asia, North and Central
Amer ica, and Australia. A good number of sociol-
ogists from India participated. The attendance at
the sessions ranged from 20 to 80. Session organ-
izers may take the initiative to edit one or more
volumes of papers presented at the sessions.
B. Wellman reported on a meeting planned for 1988 on
Community Networks to be held at the Indian
Statistical Institute in Calcutta (India).
Planning for the next, XII World Congress of
Sociology was considered at the RC03 business
meeting held during the New Delhi Congress. Since
there are complex problems involved in the organiz-
ation of sessions, members wishing to organize
sessions are invited to submit their proposals as
ear ly as January 1988. The main theme of the RC' s
sessions will be "Technology".

Cooperatlon with other research committees is
sidered desirable, especially the organizatiorÍ
joint meetings with RC 21 Regional and Urban Dev6L-
opment, RC 24 Social Ecology, and Ad Hoc Group on
Housing and Buil t Environment. Furthermore, some
members expressed the need for increased cooper-
ation with IPSA.

Research projects
Four progress reports on international research
projects undertaken by RC members were presented at
the New Delhi Congress business meeting: "Fiscal
austerity and urban innovation", "Community values",
"Volunteer participation", "Housing".

Hembershlp
It was suggested that RC03 membership fees from
Third World members be collected in local currency
with a coordinator to remit the amount in US cur-
rency and/or part of the amount to be utilized to
defray reproduction of Newsletter and mailing costs,
etc.

Hewsletter
The newsletter is an important link among RC
members, and it should be published more f e-
quently. B. Hamm will prepare a proposal to pub
a joint newsletter with RC 24 Social Ecology.

RC 04
SOCIOLOGY OF EDUCATIC»f

Report submitted by Orlando Albornoz

Board members 1982-1986
President: Asoke Basu (USA)
Secretary: Orlando Albornoz (Venezuela)
Vice-Presidents:

Ettore Gelpi (France)
Artur Meier (GDR)

Members: Margaret S. Archer (UK)
Jaap Dronkers (The Netherlands)
Friedrich R. Filipov (USSR)
Anna Frangoudaki (Greece)

Treasurer: Willem van Groenou (USA)
Newsletter Editor: Jaap Dronkers (The Netherlands)

Delegate & Alternate to Research Council:
Orlando Albornoz
Margaret Archer



Board members 1986-1988 elected during the New
i Congress:
ident: Orlando Albornoz

Universidad Central de Venezuela
Apartado 50.061, Caracas 1050-A, Venezuela

Vice-Presidents:
Suma Chitnis

Tata Institute of Social Sciences
Sion-Trombay Rd, Deonar, Bombay 400088, India

Friedrich R. Filopov
Institute of Sociological Research
Krzhizhanovskogo 24/35-5, 117259 Moscow, USSR

Secretary: Jaap Dronkers
Dept Sociology, University of Tilburg
P.O.B. 90153, 5000 LE Tilburg, Netherlands

Members: Patrick V. Dias (FRG)
Tamas Kozma (Hungary)
Lawrence J. Saha (Australia)
Abraham Yogev (Israel)

President ex-officio: Asoke Basu (USA)
Delegate & Alternate to Research Council:

Orlando Albornoz and Tamas Kozma

Heetings
Between the Mexico and New Delhi Congresses the
main activity of RC 04 was a mid-term conference on
" tural Basis of Education: the Interrelationship

leen Values, Knowledge and Education as an
Institution", which took place in Paris, 14-15
August, 1984. UNESCO and the International Social
Science Council provided help and assistance for
this meeting organized by Asoke Basu (USA).

April 15-17, 1985: an international seminar on
"Micro and Macroscopic Approaches to the Sociology
of Education" was organized by Margaret Archer and
Abraham Yogev at the University of Tel-Aviv, Israel

Just before the New Delhi Congress there was a
regional conference held in India on "Soc í.o Logy of
Education, the State of the Art: A View from the
Third World", organized by Suresh Shukla.

The program of RC 04 at the New Delhi Congress
consisted of 10 academic sessions at which 60
papers were presented.

Hembersbip
Concern was expressed about the financial situation
of RC 04. Many members of RC 04 do not pay their
dues even though the majority come from countries
with hard currencies. The number of members in-
creased during 1984-85, but it seems that RC 04 is
still underrepresented in the Third World
" tries, in spite of the fact that dues were

ed for sociologists of education working in
these countries. Another problem is how to secure
funds to subsidize sociologists of education
interested in participating in various meetings of
RC 04, and not being able to cover expenses from
their own resources.

RC 05
ETHNIC, HACE AIID HIHORITY RELATI<»fS

Submitted by Marshall Murphree (President) and
Peter Reinsch (Secretary).

Board members 1982-1986
President: Marshall Murphree (Zimbabwe)
Vice-Presidents:

Raymond Breton (Canada)
John Stone (United Kingdom)

Secretary: Cheryl Leggon (USA)
Members: Akinsola Akiwowo (Nigeria)

J. Frideres (Canada)
Lim Teck Ghee (Malaysia)
Christine Inglis (Australia)
A. R. Saiyed (India)

Delegate & Alternate to Research Council:
John Rex (UK) and Marshall Murphree

Unfortunately the secretary was unable to take up
her duties, but in 1984 the committee secured the
services of Peter Reinsch (The Netherlands) to
fulfil secretarial responsibilities. In 1985 the
board was expanded with the addition of Roza
Ismagilova (USSR).

Elections of board members 1986-1990 were held this
year. The results announced at the New Delhi Con-
gress business meeting were:
President: (tie) Heribert Adam (Canada)

Marshall Murphree (Zimbabwe)
Vice-Presidents:

Tove Skutnabb-Kangas
Roskilde Universitetscenter, Postbox 260
4000 Roskilde, Denmark

John Stone
Dept Social Science, University of London
Goldsmiths College, London SE14 6NN, UK

Secretary: Chris Mullard
Cntr Race & Ethnic Studies, University of
Amsterdam, 1015 DT Amsterdam, The Netherlands

Members: Edna Bonacich (USA)
Gall Ern5 (Romania)
Lim Teck Ghee (Malaysia)
Christine Inglis (Australia)
Roza Ismagilova (USSR)
Yngue Georg Lithman (Sweden)
Ben Whitaker (United Kingdom)

Considering the tie between Marshall Murphree and
Heribert Adam (Canada) for the office of President,
the committee decided to implement a new round of
elections for this office. The results will be
announced in early 1987.

Hembersbip
Since its inauguration at the Varna World Congress
of Sociology (1970), RC 05 has continued a lively
existence, and it can justly claim to be the most
international associative organ for sociological
sCholarship in the field. However, the committee by
no means encompasses the spectrum of significant
contemporary scholarship on race and ethnicity, nor
has it provided a really effective and on=g o í.ng
forum for scholars working in the area. Among the
reasons for this is obviously the multidisciplinary
background of the many scholars active in the field.
The most important limiting constraint on the com-
mittee' s attempt to be genuinely representative in
its coverage of international scholarship has been
the imbalance in the regional distr ibution of í.t s
membership. About 75~ of i ts membership is located
in North America and Western Europe, while scholars
in Third World countries comprise only about 12~.

Activities
At the Mexico City Congress (1982) the board was
asked to organize a programme of regional colloquia
and research programmes to take place during the
quadrennium. We have had only limi ted success in
this area of activity, which, to a certain degree is
due to the lack of programme finance. One very suc-
cessful colloquium was held in Belgrade, Yugoslavia,
in September 1985 on "Marxist Perspectives on Eth-
nicity and Nationalism".

For the New Delhi World Congress the committee
organized a full slate of nine academic sessions,
plus joint sessions with the Research Committees on
Sociology of Religion and on Sociolinguistics.

Other activities included a commissioned report
to UNESCO on "Contemporary Theoretical Research on
Race and Ethnicity" and , made possible by a grant
from UNESCO, a commHtee project on "The Influence
of Empirical Research on Theory in Race and Ethnic
Relations Studies". For this project a working group

1



of committee members will convene directly after
the New Delhi World Congress.

Newsletter
Since the Fall of 1984 four newsletters were
produced by the RC secretary, with reports on the
on-going activities of the committee and its
individual members. Distribution increased in the
period from 250 to more than 400 scholars through-
out the world. An extra edition was distributed in
New Delhi to Congress participants.

RC 07
FUTURES RESEARCH

Submitted by Radmila Nakarada, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
Co-Presidents:

Igor Bestuzhev-Lada, USSR
Eleonora Masini, Italy

Vice-Presidents:
Anna Coen, Italy
Andrzej Sicinski, Poland

Secretary: Radmila Nakarada, Yugoslavia

A new board for 1986-1990 was elected at the busi-
ness meeting during the New Delhi Congress:
Co-Presidents:

Igor Bestuzhev-Lada
Institute of Sociological Research
Krzhizhanovskogo 24/35-5, 117259 Moscow, USSR

Eleonora Masini
Casella Postale 6203, Roma-Prati, Italy

Vice-Presidents:
Anna Coen

Via Villa Albani 26/A, 00198 Roma, Italy
Velichko Dobrianov

Institute of Sociology, Moskovska 13 A
1000 Sofia, Bulgaria

General Secretary: Radmila Nakarada
Economic Institute, Marsala Tita 16, P.F. 402
11000 Beograd, Yugoslavia

Regional Secretaries
Asia: N.K. Singhi

University Rajastan, Jaipur 302004, India
America: Pradip Sarbadhikari

Lakehead University, Thonder Bay, Ontario
P7B 5E1 Canada

Europe: José Antonio Diaz Martinez
83-85 Area de Prospectiva Castellana 6a
28046 Madrid, Spain

Relations w1th ISA will be coordinated by Diaz
Martinez

Activities
In the period between the Mexico and the New Delhi
Congresses attempts have been made to develop
communication between the members and organize
concrete activities:
- Courses in Future Studies: four courses were
organized in cooperation wi th the World Future
Studies Federation at the Inter University Center
in Dubrovnik (Yugoslavia). The following topics
were covered: Building Alternative Futures; Beyond
1984; Social Processes and New Technologies -
Danger or Progress?; The Future of Societal
Priorities. For 1987 a course on Future Studies
Revisited is planned as an attempt to critically
evaluate the achievements in the field. Plans are
being made to publish a book resulting from this
course, that will actually present a summary of all
the courses held.
- A joint project with RC 09 Social Practice and
Social Transformation has been initiated on "Social
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Consequences of New Technologies". A meeting was
held from August 30 to September 1, 1984, at ~
Sociological Institute of the University of Zurv , •
(Switzerland), where more than ten papers were
presented. The most recent results were presented at
the New Delhi Congress.
Newsletter
Publication of the RC 07 newsletter has been started
by RC Secretary, Radmila Nakarada (Yugoslavia).

Re 08
HISTORY OF SOCIOLOGY

Report submitted by Dirk Kasler, RC Secretary

Board members 1983-1988
President: Tom B. Bottomore

45, East End Lane
Ditchling, Sussex BN6 8UP, U.K.

Vice-Presidents:
Philippe Besnard

38 Avenue Emile Zola
75015 Paris, France

Kurt H. Wolff
58 Lombard Street
Newton, MA 02158, USA

Secretary: Dirk Kasler
Institute of Sociology, University Hamburg
Troplowitzstr. 7, 2000 Hamburg 54, FRG

Executive Council:
Jeffrey C. Alexander (USA)
Mogens Blegvad (Denmark)
Lewis A. Coser (USA)
Robert A. Jones (USA)
Henrika Kuklick (USA)
Barbara Laslett (USA)
Steven Lukes (UK)
Jerzy Szacki (Poland)
Stephen Turner (USA)
Irving Zeitlin (Canada)

At the business meeting of the committee on July 7,
1984, in Munich, it was decided that new elections
will be held in 1988 by mail ballot. Preliminary
nominations were made at the XIth World Congress of
Sociology in New DeLh í , and additional nominations
will be subsequently sollicited by mail.

In the RCHS Newsletter (vol.VII, Winter 1984/85) a
draft of Statutes proposed by Tom B. Bottomore as
published. This draft will be submi tted to
membership for approval during the process of -~lle
elections prior to the 1988 meeting.

Hembership
In 1977 membership of the RCHS consisted of 62
colleagues coming from 11 countries; in August 1986
there were 167 members from 27 countries!

Conferences
The mid-Congress conference of the RCHS, held at the
University of Munich in 1984, focused on the follow-
ing five sessions, during which 28 papers were
presented:
- History of American Sociology
- History of British Social Thought
- Max Weber and the History of Sociology
- History of German Sociology
- History of French Sociology

At the New Delhi Congress, the program consisted of
11 academic sessions at which 52 papers were
presented.

Publications
The main publication of the RCHS is its Newsle~'



ublished since 1976. After the Mexico Congress
82) the following issues were published:

l. VII (Winter 1983)
Vol. VII (Spring 1984)
Vol. VII (Winter 1984/85)
Vol. VIII (Winter 1985/86)

Since 1984 two members, Gerd Schroeter (Oanada) and
Alan Sica (USA) have become the editors of "Bí.s tor-y
of Sociology. An International Review", formerly
"The Journal of the History of Soc í.o Logy ", Since
their editorship, many articles by members of the
RCHS and papers presented at the committee's
meetings, have been published in this journal.

RC 09
SOCIAL PRACTlCE AHD SOCIAL TRANSFORMAl'HIi

Report submitted by Ellen B. Hill, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
President: Ulf Himmelstrand 1982-1984

Peter Park 1984-1986
Dept Sociology, University of Massachusetts
Amherst, MA 01003, USA

Secretary: Ellen B. Hill
6654 Cavigliano, Ticino, Switzerland

Board members:
Michael Bodemann (Canada)
Orlando Fals-Borda (Colombia)
Hiroshi Komai (Japan)

Heetings
During the period 1982-1986 the committee sponsored
two regional meetings:
- "The Meaning of Development", organized by
Hiroshi Komai at Tsukuba University (Japan), in
1983
- "Social Consequences of the New Technologies"
organized in cooperation with RC 07 Futures
Research at the Sociological Institute of the
University of Zürich (Switzerland) in 1984.

Publications
In 1985 the papers presented at Symposium 15 of the
Xth World Congress of Sociology (Mexico 1982) on
"Contradictions, Conflicts and Strategies in

ietal Change" were published in a volume edited
Orlando Fals-Borda in the Sage Studies in

International Sociology, under the title "The
Challenge of Social Change".

It is expected that the papers from the Zürich
regional meeting will in part be published.

Peter Park, who has acted as President of the
committee since Ulf Himmelstrand's resignation for
health reasons in 1984, edits the Newsletter that
comes out at irregular intervals.

Cooperation with the European Association of Devel-
opment Research and Training Institutes.
To meet the growing interest of the committee's
members in action research, the committee has also
been cooperating with the EADI, where its members
M.S. Swantz, O. Fals Borda, H. Moser, and A. Rahman
are very active.

A membership survey revealed that besides action
research and the social consequences of the new
technologies, Marxist and non-Marxist approaches to
the social sciences and Asian development problems

ve become the special concern.

RC 10
PARTICIPATICW, WORKERS' CCWTROL &
SELF-HAHAGEHENT

Report submitted by C.J. Lammers, President

Board members 1982-1986
President: Cornelis J. Lammers

Inst Sociology, University Leiden
Stationspl. 242, 2312 AR Leiden, Holland

Vice-President & Treasurer: Gyorgy Széll
Dept Sociology, University Osnabrück
Pf. 4469, 4500 Osnabrück, FRG

Secretary: Bengt Abrahamsson
Arbetslivscentrum, Box 5606
114 86 Stockholm, Sweden

Board members:
Chris Conforth, U.K.
Steven Deutsch, USA
Bjorn Gustavsen, Norway
Akihiro Ishikawa, Japan
Menachem Rosner, Israel
Veljko Rus, Yugoslavia
Bernard Wilpert, FRG

At the business meeting during the XI World Congress
of Sociology, candidates for the new executive board
were nominated both by the present board and from
the floor. Elections will be heId this Fall.

During the New Delhi Congress, seven sessions on
various topics took place, one market session, two
sessions jointly with other RCs on Socialist
Alternatives, and a business meeting. The seven
topical sessions and the market session had to cope
with an abundance of papers and attendants, but in
general the chairpersons managed quite well in
focusing the discussions on not more than four or
five papers. Since a number of contributors had not
succeeded in obtaining funds for coming to India,
papers were sometimes summarized by a discussant, a
chairperson, or a colleague. Anyway, the dis-
cussions were quite lively and ranged from polite
exchanges of informat ion to heated debates. New
acquaintances were made and old ones renewed, and if
all the promises to correspond about this or that
issue, to send papers, etc. are kept, inter-
national postal traffic about this XI World Congress
will experience an increase rather than a decrease
in the coming months.

The committee was privileged in counting among
its membership a number of Indian colleagues who
formed an Indian chapter at the occasion of the
Congress. They organized three meetings at the
Andhra Pradesh Guest House where we briefed one
another on current developments with respect to
industr ial democracy in our countr ies and were
treated to exquisite samplings of Andhra Pradesh
dishes and splendid performances by a dance group
from the State of Andhra Pradesh. Our Indian chapter
had also organized a three day program of excursions
after the Congress which enabled us to visit various
public and private industries and an Industrial
Relations Center. All in all, thanks to these
initiatives, and also thanks to the many Indian
colleagues who presented papers, we were provided
with a unique opportunity to get acquainted with in-
dustrial relations in India, with Indian sociologi-
cal studies in this area and , last but not least,
with our Indian colleagues.

At the business meeting, attended by about 50
people, the board reported on past activities
(workshops, Newsletters) since the 1982 Congress in
Mexico and revealed plans for the coming years:
workshops in the USA (see information below),
Belgium and India; continuation of Newsletters;
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publications. With some slight amendments the
Statutes proposed by the board, and circulated in
the last Newslet ter, were adopted unanimously. It
was also decided to introduce a life membership of
US$ 60, and to open the possibility of getting
dispensation of the fee for those who cannot pay.
Finally, some resolutions were p a ss ed , one
pertaining to the persecutioD of sociologists
throughout the world, one expressing our support
for an RC 30 Sociology of Work resolution
denouncing the refusal of a passport for Jolanta
KuLp í.nska by the Polish government, and one
denouncing the dismissal (on account of his support
for the 'Green' party) of Ulrich Briefs (FRG) from
the Institute for Economic and Social Scientific
Studies of the DGB in Düsseldorf.

Forthcoming meeting.
The first meeting of the committee in the United
States will be held at Boston College on August
5-7, 1987. The theme í s "Economic Democracy as a
Political Idea". The meeting will focus on how
economic democracy has emerged in different
countries and eras as a political v i s t o n and
strategy. We encourage papers in the following
areas:
- Historical conditions under which economic
democracy and self-management emerge as viable
political concepts;
-The agents (social classes and political parties)
receptive or disposed to a politics of self-
management;
-Political strategies for mobilizing support of an
"economic democracy" agenda;
-Case studies of political campaigns or programs
focussed on themes of "economic democracy" or self-
management;
-Theories of the future direction and form of the
politics of self-management in both advanced and
developing countries.
Papers not specifically related to these themes,
but broadly concerned with other topics related to
worker participation and self-management will also
be accepted.

For further information about the meeting
write to Charles Derber (Dept of Sociology, Boston
College, Chestnut Hill, MA 02167, USA).

For Newsletter subscription write to:
Veljko Rus (Lubejeva 1, Ljubljana, Yugoslavia) or
A. Godenius-Berntsson (Arbetslivcentrum, Box 5606,
S-11486 Stockholm, Sweden).

RC 11
SOCIOLOGY OF AGING

Report submitted by Edward A. Powers, Secretary

Board members 1983-1987
President: Betty Havens

Manitoba Dept of Health, 175 Hargrave Str.
Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 3R8 Canada

Vice-Presidents:
Anne-Marie Guillemard

C.E.M.S., 54 Blvd. Raspail
75270 Paris Cedex 06, France

Wim van den Heuvel
Studiecentrum Sociale Oncologie
Postbus 1733, 3000 Rotterdam, Holland

Secretary: Edward A. Powers
Dept Family Environment, Iowa State University
Ames, IA 50011, USA

Officers: Victor Marshall, USA
Vern Bengtson, USA
Soichi Nasu, Japan
Svein Daatland, Norway
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Malcolm Johnson
Danilo Giori, Italy

Hembership
The committee has currently 61 paying members, while
in 1981 there were 38 per-sona who had paid their
fees.

Publications
Two Newsletters ayear have been published each year
since the meetings in Mexico City by the Secretary,
Edward Powers.

The book "Old Age and the Welfare State",
edited by Anne-Marie Guillemard, was published in
the Sage Studies in International Sociology (1983),
including some of the original contributions to the
Round Table on "Public Social Policies and Aging in
Industrialized Countries" held in Paris from 8 to 10
July 1981 under the auspices of the committee.

Efforts to hold a mid-term conference were not
successful.

RC 13
SOCIOLOGY OF LEISURE

Report submitted by Teus Kamphorst, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
President: Annna Olszewska (Poland)
Vice-Presidents:

Nicole Samuel (France)
Gilles Pronovost (Canada)
Jiri Zuzanek (Canada)

Secretary: T.J. Kamphorst (Holland)
Members at Large:

M. Smith (UK)
I. Vitanyi (Hungary)

Heetings
The world-wide economic crisis influenced the
possibilities for the committee to organize specific
committee meetings. Therefore most of the meetings
were organized in cooperation with other inter-
na t í.ona L bodies and/or in conjunction with the
congresses of those organizations:
- May 1983, Vaxjo (Sweden): in conjunction with a
World Congress of the European Leisure and Rec-
reation Association;
- September 1984, Marly-Ie-Roi (France): in con-
junction with a World Congress of the World Leis e
and Recreation Association;
- February 1985, Liblice (Czechoslovakia): in
cooperation with the Institute of Philosophy and
Sociology of the Czechoslovak Academy of Sciences;
- March 1986, Vienna (Austria): in conjunction with
the World Congress of the European Leisure and
Recreation Association;
- August 1986, New Delhi (India): the committee heId
10 sess í o n s on the occasion of the XIth World
Congress of Sociology;
- October 1987, Brussels (Belgium): planned next
meeting of the committee.

Vorking-groups
The committee has or had the following working
groups during the term 1982-1986:
- WG on the Study of Social Times (President: N.

Samuel, France)
- WG on Leisure Research and Leisure Policies

(President: M. Smith, UK)
- WG on Way of Life and Leisure (President: B.

Filipcova, Czechoslovakia)
- WG on Leisure, Tourism and Environment

(President: M. Mihovilovic, Yugoslavia)
- WG on Research in Problems of Week-end



(President: Z. Skorzynski, Poland)
WG Explaining Leisure Features (President: T.J.

amphorst, The Netherlands)
- WG Cultural Participation (President: J. Zuzanek,

Canada)
- WG Community Media (President: R. Pine, Ireland)

These working groups differ greatly in the amount
of activities that were developed in the past
periodo For the time being the most active groups
seem to be: the working groups on social times, on
way of life, on leisure, tourism and environment,
and on explaining leisure features.
There is a certain tendency of the working groups
towards more independence from the committee, as
part of an ongoing process of specialization in the
le isure field. This tendency can be seen as an
express ion of the growing stock of knowledge in the
leisure field and of the growing importance of
leisure and related subjects in today' s society.
At this moment, for example, the committee' s
working group on tourism is beginning to strive for
the status of an ISA Research Committee, comparable
with the RC 27 on the Sociology of Sport and the RC
lq on the Sociology of Communication, Knowledge and
Culture. From a certain point of view these can be

een as specializations in the broader field of the
'iology of leisure.

PubU.catlons
The committee realized the following publications:
- P. Bosserman, A. Olszewska (eds.), a special

issue of "Loisir et société/Society and Leisure",
Canada, 1983, containing 8 papers presented in
Mexico;

- B. Filipcova, P. Mateju, 1. Gabal (eds.), "The
Way of Life, Leisure and Cultural Development",
two volumes, Prague, 1986, containing q2 papers
presented at the committee meeting in Liblice;

- S.R. Parker (ed.), "Leisure, Work and Family:",
London, 1983, containing a selection of 9 papers
presented at Mexico;

- Seven issues of the committee's official
publication "Leisure Newsletter", containing all
kinds of information relevant for members of the
committee. It is distributed all over the world
in 350 copies, to colleagues and institutions
from 38 countries. Editor: Teus Kamphorst.

The committee is closely connected with the
scientific journal "Lo í s ír- et société/Society and
Leisure", published in Canada twice a year. In the

st period 1982-1986 eight issues of that journal
.•ve been published containing many contributions
by members of the Research Committee. Two issues of
"Loí.s ír- et société/Society and Leisure" are forth-
coming which will contain a selection of papers
presented at New Delhi. It is also expected that a
special issue of "Revue Internationale de Sociolo-
gie", published in Rome, will include some New
Delhi Congress papers.

Cooperatlon with other organ1.zatlons: The board,
the working groups and individual members of the
committee cooperate with a large number of organiz-
ations and institutions working in the leisure
field or related subjects: World Leisure and
Recreation Association (WLRA) , European Leisure and
Recreation Association (ELRA), World Association
for Free Time and Human and Social Well-being
(WFT); Leisure, Recreat ion and Tour ism Abstracts
(LRTA), Lo í s ír, Recreation et Tourisme (LORETO),
UNESCO.

The economic cr i.s i.s forms a kind of challenge for
the committee in the sense that it has to face the
problem of how to realize its goals with hardly any

ney available. This necessitates a cooperative

effort of all those who are interested in the
committee's well-being. Motivation can be derived
from the knowledge that the members of the committee
are working in a segment of science and society that
is constantly growing in importance.

RC 14
C<»MOHICATION, KHOWLEDGE AHD COLTURE

From the Report of Activities published in CKC
Newsletter

Board members 1982-1986
President: José Vidal Beneyto (Spain)
Vice-Presidents:

Kurt Lang (USA)
Jacques Leenhardt (France)
Marino Livolsi (Italy)
Dennis McQuail (UK)
France Vreg (Yugoslavia)

13 board members from 10 countries
General secretariat:

Cécile Rougier (France)
Claudio Aguirre-Bianchi and Peter
Dahlgren (Sweden)

Membershlp
In August 1986 the committee had approximately 300
members, coming from q5 countries.

Meetings
- Aout 1983, Sitges (Espagne):"Place et Fete en
Med iterranée". Séminaire organisé en coopération
avec l'Université Internationale Menéndez y Pelayo
(UIMP) sous la direction de José Vidal-Beneyto.
Coordinateur: Jesus Ayllon.
- Janvier 198q, Madrid (Espagne): "Etude des
Feuilletons Télévisés: Dallas". Séminaire avec la
participation de 27 coLl.egues en provenance de 10
pays.
- Octobre 198q, Séville (Espagne): forum sur
"Informations Télévisées". Organisé en coopération
avec l'U.I.M.P., ce forum s'est déroulé dans le
cadre du Festival de Séville placé sous la respon-
sabilité de la t é Lév í sí.on espagnole (TVE) et de
l' U. I.M. P. et comprenait un séminaire et t r-o í s
tables-rondes. Au cours de cinq séances de travail
du séminaire ont été présentés et discutés les
résultats des recherches réalisés par le comité sur
les journaux t.é í.év í.sés dans divers pays: Canada,
Etats-Unis, Espagne, France, Grande-Bretagne,
Hongrie, Italie, Pays-Bas, Portugal, Suede , Brésil
et Chili.
- Novembre 198q, Bologne (Italy): "Presse et Opinion
Publique - Les Journaux et la Production de la
Réalité Sociale". Conférence internationale
organisée par le comité et la Mairie de Bologne avec
le concours de la Regione Emilia-Romagna et de
l'UNESCO.
- Février 1985, Madrid (Espagne): "Rencontres sur la
Méthodologie de l'Analyse de Presse (Autour de "El
Pais")" Rencontres organisées avec le concours de la
Casa Velasquez.
- November 1985, Ljubljana (Yugoslavia): "Communi-
cation and Life Styles". International meeting
initiated by the committee and organized by the
Section for Communication and Public Opinion of the
Yugoslav Sociological Association, together with the
Faculty of Sociology, Political Science and
Journalism of Edvard Kardelj University, and the
city of Ljubljana. Chairperson of the Organizing
Committee: France Vreg, Coordinator: Slavko
Splichal.
- August 1986, New Delhi (India): The program of the
committee for the XI World Congress of Sociology
included 13 sessions and over 80 papers.
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Publicatlons
En 1982, le comité a lancé une ser1e "Documents de
Travail du CKC/ CKCWorkíDg Paper-a", dont les deux
premiers numéros présentés a Mexique avaient pu
etre produits avec 1'aide de l' Instituto Nacional
de Radio y Television (Madrid, Espagne).
Depuis lors, sept nouveaux numéros sont apparus
gr-áce au soutien financier de la Fondation Inter-
nationale AMELA(Associazione Mediterraneo-latino-
americana). Le no. 3 reprend et complete les
communications présentées au Xe Congres Mondial de
Sociologie lors d 'une séance de travail du Comité
consacrée a la Culture Populaire.
Les numéros ij a 8 sont l'aboutissement d'une vaste
étude internationale lancée par le comité en 1981
sur le theme proposé par l'AIS pour la réalisation
du Symposium 35 au Congr-e s Mondial de Mexique:
"Idéologie, Mass Media et Production du Réel", et
qui a été abordé sous deux angles différents: A-
Presse et Opinion Publique; B- Journaux Télévisés
et Production du Réel.
Le numéro 9 consacré aux feuilletons télévisés
regroupe et complete les communications présentées
lors de la conférence de Madrid (18-20 janvier
198ij) sur la problématique des séries en Europe, et
pour su í t ainsi la réflexion initiée a partir de
1983 sur les processus de réception de la
communication audiovisuelle.
Les équipes nationales italienne et espagnole, ont
pub l í.é leurs études concernant les recherches sur
la presse et l'opinion publique et sur les journaux
télévisés.

RC 15
SOCIOLOGY OF HEALTH

Report submitted by Ray H. Elling, Chairperson

Board members
Since the Mexico Congress (1982), members of the
committee's Steering Board have be en as follows:
Mark Field 1970-82 Emeritus (1982-1986)
Derek Gill 197ij-82 Emeritus (1982-1986)
Yvo Nuyens 1976-8ij
Margot Jefferys 1978-86
Judith Shuval 1978-86
Antonia Ostrowska 1978-86
Sonja Calais 1982-90
Ray H. Elling 1982-90
Rance P.L. Lee 1982-90

Among its s í.x active members, the steering board
chose Chairperson: Ray Elling (USA)

Secretary-Treasurer: Rance Lee (Hong Kong)

As four members were due to retire in or before
1986, an election was held by postal vote in 1983.
More than 60 ballots were cast, and four new active
members of the steering board for 1986-1994 were
elected: Lisbeth Claus (USA)

Juan Garcia (USA)
Heidrun Kaupen-Haas (FRG)
Stella R. Quah (Singapore)

It í s most sad that Juan Garcia passed away in
1985. A new person had to be elected in New Delhi
for replacing him at the steer ing board. Moreover,
s í x persons should be nominated at the business
meeting for subsequent mail ballot, three to serve
as the members-elect of the steer ing board from
1986-1990 and to become active members from
1990-1998.

Change oC the Research Commlttee name
Ray Elling approached the ISA Research Coordinating
Committee with a request to change the name of the
committee. The change of name from Sociology of
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Medicine to Sociology of Health was approved
unanimously by the ISA Executive Committee during
the New Delhi Congress. It is hoped that this cha~-
will aid to the recognition of the breadth of tI.'
committee' s concerns and works with all kinds of
he al th workers. It is 'human heal th' more than
medical services, and it is the 'primary health care
for all' more than expensive tertiary medical care
for the few, that should be of concern to us in
health sociology.

Hembership
The two year membership fee is US$ 20 for persons
from 'hard' currency countries and US$ ij for those
from 'soft' currency countries. About ij90 persons
are on the membership listo Up to August 1986, a
total of 103 members have paid up the fees, of which
25 are from developing countries. Efforts need to be
made to recruit new members and to ask people to
pay up.

HeetíDgs
- August 1983: 8th International Conference on the
Social Sciences and Medicine. Margot Jefferys, a
member of the Steering Board, and Jerry Stomberg,
Newsletter editor, attended the Open Meeting where
the possible future activities of the committee were
discussed. Also, as a reaction to a paper presen
by Ray Elling and Thomas Akwasi Aidoo on developi._
social scientists for work on primary health care in
underdeveloped countries, a group of people, which
included medical anthropologists as well as other
social scientists, epidemiologists and clinicians,
agreed to set up an informal network. The RC 15
Newsletter's column was opened to anyone wishing to
communicate with others on such matters as research
training for those working in Third World countries.
- December 198ij, University College, London: Inter-
national Symposium on Ethical Issues in Social
Research and Medical Practice co-sponsored by the
committee and the Brunel-Arms Research Unit of
Brunel University;
- August 1986, Urayasu Ci ty, Chiba Prefecture,
Japan: "Urbanization and Health Systems", the Second
Asian Conference on Health and Medical Soc iology
organized by the Japanese Society for Health and
Medical Sociology. 150 scholars participated,
including ijO from countries outside Japan. The
committee officially co-sponsored the conference,
which was organized under the leadership of Eiichi
Isomura. Ray Elling, Rance Lee, Mark Field and
Stella Quah, from the Steering Board, were specially
invited to attend the Conference.
- August 1986, New Delhi, India: at the meet ír.",'
during the XI World Congress the committee held 12
academic sessions with approximately 100 papers.

Publlcatlons
Newsletter: Jerry Stromberg (University of Colorado,
USA) has be en serving as the committee's Newsletter
Editor since 1982. Four issues (Nos. lij-17) have
been published and circulated. In 198ij, through his
efforts, the committee received from the ISA a grant
of US$ 800 for the Newsletter. At this point, a new
Editor with a sound institutional base must be found
as Jerry Stromberg found it impossible to continue.

An agreement has been made with Peter J.M. McEwan,
Editor-in-Chief of "Social Science and Medicine"
that the Journal would receive papers from the
committee on a first refusal basis and would publish
whatever announcements regard ing the committee' s
activities.

Joe Lella and Derek Gill have been commissioned by
the committee to complete the trend report on
medical and health sociology that Manfred Pflanz was
working on before his death. This will be the fiy~~
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CURRENr SOCIOLOGY
AssoclQ!onInlernollonolede SOClolog'eI La sociologie contemporaine

issue of this un íque journal is devoted to a
comprehensive 'Trend Report' on a topic of interest
to the international community of so c í oLog t sts ,
Authors review current trends and tendencies in all
areas of sociological work - theories, methods,
concepts, substantive research and national or
regional developments. The a ím is to review new
developments, to discuss controversies, and to
provide extensive bibliographies. From time to
time, 'Commentaries on Trend Reports' are published
in subsequent issues of the journal. Recent reports
have focused on industrial and post-industrial
sociology, the sociology of humour, agrarian
relations and modes of pr-oduc t í on in the Middle
East, sex roles, and inequalities of class and sexo

Issues are published in French or English, but a
text in one language is always accompanied by an
extensive résumé in the other. CURRENT SOCIOLOGY is
an official journal of the International Socio-
logical Association. Its ma í n aim is to review
international developments in the discipline and to
provide a forum from which professional sociol-
ogists from all countries can communicate with the

st group of colleagues.

Editor: James A. Beckford
Department of Sociology and Social Policy
Durbam University
Elvet Riverside, Nev Elvet, Durbam DH1 3JT
United Kingdom

Members of the ISA will receive their copies of
CURRENT SOCIOLOGY at a discount, if pre-paid, from
the ISA Secretariat (see ISA membership dues form).
Non-members should order directly from SAGE PUBLI-
CATIONS at the following address:

SAGE PUBLICATIONS
28 Banner Street
London EC1Y 8QE
UNITED KINGD<M

LA SOCIOLOGIE CONTEMPORAINE est une revue unique en
son genre. Chaque numéro est consacré exclusivement
a la présentation d 'un r-appor-t=syntnese sur la re-
cherche dans un champ ou sur un t.neme sociologique
en particulier. Ces rapports-synthese sont con9us de
man íér-e a ce que chaque numéro de la Revue puisse
etre intéressant pour des sociologues travaillant a
l'intérieur d 'un large éventail de champa spéc í.a-
lisés puisqu'ils mettent l'accent sur les concepts,
les t.néorí es , les pr-ob í emes et les méthodes. Ces
rapports-synthese fournissent une vue d'ensemble en
discutant des recherches les plus importantes
réalisées sur le theme choisi a travers le monde, et
en présentant une bibliographie sélective des
travaux des principaux auteurs sur la scene inter-
nationale. Tout en synthétisant les contenus et en
contribuant a la clarification conceptuelle, ces
rapports se veulent un forum ou des démarches
méthodologiques et théoretiques peuvent etre
évaluées et des nouvelles orientations signalées. En
tant que publication officielle de l'A.I.S., le but
principal de la revue LA SOCIOLOGIE CONTEMPORAINE
est de rendre compte des développements internatio-
naux de la discipline et d'encourager les sociolo-
gues de métier de tous les pays a entrer en contact
et a communiquer avec le plus grand nombre possible
de colregues ,

Recent issues:
Vol. 3q, No. 1, Spring 1986:

ANGLO-CANADIAN SOCIOLOGY by Robert J. Brym

Vol. 3q, No. 2, Summer 1986
INDIAN SOCIOLOGY, 1975-85 by Y. Singh

Vol. 3Q, No. 3, Winter 1986
VISUAL SOCIOLOGY by L. Henny

Forthcoming:

ECONOMIC SOCIOLOGY: YESTERDAY AND TODAY
by Richard Swedberg

SOCIAL CLASSES AND SOCIAL MOVEMENTS
by Louis Maheu

THE SOCIOLOGY OF NEW RELIGIOUS MOVEMENTS IN
EUROPE AND NORTH AMERICA by Thomas Robbins
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SOCIOLOGY
JOURNAL OF THE INTERNATIONAL SOCIOLOGICAL ASSOCIATION
ASSOCIATION INTERNATIONALE DE SOCIOLOGIE

INTERNATIONAL SOCIOLOGY has been established by the
ISA to publish papers which deserve worldwide
circulation and which reflect the research and
interests of the international community of sociol-
ogists. AII branches of the discipline and all
regions of the world are represented in its pages.

Articles in the journal are expected to meet one or
more of the following objectives:
1. Advance the discipline in fundamental issues of

theory and method
2. Provide new directions in empirical research
3. Identify social processes and developments

which have cross-national significance
q. Analyse aspects of international social

structure and change
5. Undertake comparative sociological analysis
6. Promote international and cross-cultural

understanding
7. Demonstrate the policy relevance of sociology

applied to major social problems in the world

"International Sociology" is published four times a
year, in the English language, but papers first
written in other languages can be considered for
translation if the Editor receives an English
summary with the texto
Papers to be considered for publication should be
sent to Martin Albrov, Editor

On1vers1ty College, P.O. Box 78
Card1ff CFl lXL, Un1ted Kingdom

Guidelines for contributors:
1. Contr ibutions are considered for publication

only on the understanding that they are not
simul taneously under consideration elsewhere,
that they are the original work of the
author(s), and that any previous form of
publication is disclosed. Copyright is retained
by the author, but the Journal is licensed to
reprint.

2. Standard length of papers is 6000 words, but
shorter contr ibutions are also welcomed. They
should be typed, double spaced on one side of
paper with margins of 3 cm.

3. Two copies should be submitted (although one
will be sufficient). They will not normally be
returned, so authors should ensure they keep a
copy.

q. Title, author' s name, full address and brief
biographical note should be typed on a separate
sheet.

5. An abstract of 100-200 words should also be
typed on a separate sheet.

6. Figures, maps and diagrams should be precisely
and boldly drawn to permit photographic
reproduction. Use single quotation marks
(except for quotes within quotes).

7. Notes should appear at the end of the texto
Referencing in the text should be as follows:

(Archer 1982: 157)
The recommended style for the bibliography is:

Archer, Margaret S. ed. 1982. The Sociology
of Educational Expansion. London: Sage
Sayad, Abdelmalek 198q. 'Tendances et
Courants des Publications en Sciences
Sociales sur l'Immigration en France depuis
1960'. Current Sociology 32: 219-30q

8. Edited word-processed copy will be sent to the
author for checking, but proofs will be
corrected by the Editor.

9. Authors receive 25 offprints free of charge.

Recent 1ssue Vol. 1, No. 3, September 1986

Soc ial Secur ity (ed ited by EIse 0yen) Editor ial
Introduction
KLAUS GRETSCHMANN: Social Security in Transition -

Some Reflections from a Fiscal Sociology
Perspective

HILARY LAND: An Analysis of the Meaning of Women's
Work as Manifested in the British Income Main-
tenance Schemes

JOJI WATANU~I: Is there a 'Japanese-type Welfare
Society'?

ELSE 0YEN: The Muffling Effect of Social Policy: A
Comparison of Social Security Systems and their
Conflict Potential in Australia, the United
States and Norway

ROLAND SIGG: The Contribution of Sociology to Social
Security

Other Articles:
S.N. EISENSTADT: Culture and Social Structure

Revisited
PIOTR SZTOMPKA: The Renaissance of Historical

Orientation in Sociology

SUBSCRIPTION:

ISA members
Regular members of the ISA will receive the journal
as part of their membership when paying for four
years in advance.
One-year regular members and students may subscribe
to "International Sociology" at the rate given below
by placing an order with the ISA when paying their
membership dues:
Students and members in
non-convertible currency countries
Regular members

US $15
US $20

Non-ISA members
Non-members are welcomed to place orders with
University College Cardiff Press
University College, POB 78, Cardiff CFl lXL, U.K.

non-members (per annum):
US $20
US $32
US $qO
special bulk order rates are

~

Subscription rates for
Students:
Individuals:
Institutions:
National Associations:
negotiable.
10~ discount on a two-year subscription.
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National liberation and world peace 5

Coercion a~d hegemony during the Marcos years: the Philippine military 12

Political mobilization and vote banks in rural India 26

Discourse between information and culture: an Indian perspective 13

The gendered nature of social structure and culture 21

Dynamics of scientific-technological change and comprehensive social security - 15
a contradiction?

Status and role of middle class educated earning women in the Indian family 18

Alienated labour challenged? 9

Bedouin society in the history of sociology 27

Socialization and the family - some theoretical perspectives 12

Towards post-fordist localities? An essay on the socio-spatial restructuring process 21
in Denmark

Youth and social change: the Venezuelan experience 34

The state under siege: the privatization of education in Venezuela 27

Uses of science and the structures of political decision-making 35

Irrigation, agricultural development and cultural change 46

Trends and prospects in the higher education of black Americans: A speculative view 13

Theoretical approaches to and empirical aspects of poverty and long-term unemployment 19
in the contemporary welfare state: Denmark and Great Britain in the 1980

219 Andreev, K.V.
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Anglade, Christian
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Time parameters of social changes

Sources of legitimacy in Latin America. The mechanisms of consensus
in exclusionary societies

Education as a colonial legacy: the case of Bangladesh 19

Redressive action policies in the United Kingdom 41

Taking time to link structure and agency

Yputh culture in India: a study of traditional and modern traits 15

Socio-economic achievements of Punjabi immigrants and their housing
perceptions and preferences in Leeds (United Kingdom)

29

Economic development and social change: the case of a suburban dry village in Orissa 32

Sociology of heart disease among women 17

Children at stake in divorce of intercultural couples 20

War and peace in the origins of sociological thought: Claude-Henri de Saint-Simon 26

The peace movement, peace research and sociology: the Italian case 18

Ways of living of Families in a post-industrial society: some
empirical results about Belgium

40

The misleading diéhotomy of religion and power. Towards a new research agenda 13

Italian policies for working women: contradictions of gender and class 14
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Belo Moreira, Manuel Markets and technical change: the case of the Portuguese dairy sector

Berg-Schloser, Dirk Three paths to democracy in third world countries

Berg-Schlosser, Dirk Continuities and changes in the political culture of Germany: a paradigmatic case

Bernoux, Phi11ppe Decentralization of authority: theory and practice
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Caporale, Rocco The 1980 earthquake 1n South Italy: a survey and systemic analysis

Car-bon í , Carlo The Italian sociology of social classes and movements: between neo-
marxism and the social sciences (1970-1985)
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Catton, Wl111am Ro Jr.

Cawson, Alan

Cechak, Vladimir
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'111

139

568

308

5'1 Chaflq, Meunlr

Problems of soclal change, agaln? 11

'128 Chandoke, SoKo

The development of sociology ln Colombla 22

Carrylng capaclty and llmlts to freedom 21

Hostile brotherso The role of flrms ln the polltics of industry sector s 29

Problems of empírical content ln the theoretlcal concepts of sociology 13

Israell nuclear armament, the Middle East and world peace 18

Houslng and bullt envlronment in rural Indla 18

Réclt de vle et stratégles narratives 20

235 Charmaz, Kathy

Chanfrault-Duchet, Marle-Fran~olse

12
299

60b Charvat, Frantisek
Pecen, Jaroslav

The emotlonal lmplicatíons of chronlc lllness for women

Changes of value and the values of change: some methodological problems
connected wlth the mountlng role of soclal development ín the contemporary world

6

Chauviere, Michel

Chen, Kewen

281 Choondawat, Pradeep Slngh

Enquete sur la structuratlon du mllieu de la recherche sur le social 10

Chrlstoffersen, Mads

31'1 Clechocinska, Maria

The only-child families in Chlna: a survey of 1180 familles in the
urban and suburban areas of Beijlng

17

2H Cipriani, Roberto

Patterns of adjustment among the ex-jagirdars of Mewar: a few soclological observations 12

125 Clarke, Tom

The tel~technlcal revolutlon ln Denmark: lnnovation and soclal needs 12

213 Clegg, Stewart Ro
Higgins, Wlnton

Variatlons of the allocation of time according to resldence 21

526 Cohen, Yolande

Hlstoires de familles: histoire de vie et de mort d'une communauté 10

532 Consoli, Francesco

The proliferatlon of media co-operatives: organization, funding and development 18

15'1 Cornforth, Chrls Jo

From critical theory to routlne practlce in organlzational analysis,
ln the programme and in earller drafts

Les cercles des fermiers et l'économle de subslstance 10

536 Crespl, Franco

Partlcipatlon and representatlon of dlfferent soclo-professlonal
groups ln the Italian factor les

1

Worker co-operatives: reformulatlng the degeneration thesls '12

Power and ldeology: an amblvalent relatlon

Currle, Jan New opportunitles for women? Teritiary studíes and the labor market
Baldock, Cora wlth speclal emphasls on the experlences of mature age women
Bosslnga, Grletje¡ Mulllgan, Denlse

33

From a small to a large minority: a theory of a "critlcal mass"
applled to the case of women in Scandlnavlan polltlcs

212 Dahlerup, Drude

\%men and work: an analysls of changlng female partlcipatlon in a rural
sector

11202 Dak, ToMo
Sharma, M.Lo

Multldlmenslonal aspects of soclal strat1flcatlon ln Haryana, Indla 12293

565

Dak, ToMo

Damle, LBo Some reflections on soclologícal concern for an appropriate theory of
soclal chang e
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123 Danermark, Berth
Swensson, Beng t

Measurlng drug abuse among Swedísh adolescents 11

Darke, Roy

'109 Dash, Anup Kumar
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Houslng ln Nlcaragua 18

153 Delcroix, Catherlne

Alíenatlon among the Orlssan elite 21
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Research of Arablc femínlne ldentity 8
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Desai, B.S.
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Community structure and urban industrial employment with special
reference to a South Gujarat Village (India)

133 Devi, Annapurna

Deshin, Shlomo Blindness as the focus of social science research: a programmatic approach
Eames, Edwin; Selvin, Hanan

Women in pol~tics: a study in political socialization

Devreux, Anne-Marie

63 Dpadave, M.S.

Dhadave, M.S.

Diamond, Larry

499 Dias, Patrick V.

135 Doshi, Harish C.

97 Drygalski, Jerzy
Kwasniewski, Jacek

D'Souza, Victor S.

D'Souza, Victor S.

413 Dupont, Véronique

57 Durand, Claude

170 Duric, Zoran

104 Edelstein, David J.

371 Edensinghe, 1.V.

417 Eisemon, Thomas OWen

Ekiert, Grzegorz

357 El-Zaim, Issam

40 Elchardus, Mark

362 Elegoet, Fanch

229 Estrada, Gerardo

253 Fainstein, Susan
Fainstein, Norman--

192 Farkas, Janos

Ferligoj, Anuska Clustering with constraints: sociological applications

Lagging and development of the sociology of science: the Hungarian case

73

Biographies masculines et féminines et mémoire sexuelle: l'example des modeles parentaux

Trends of urbanisation in Karnatak with special focus on Bangalore City

Urban-development in India: issues and strategies

The 1983 Nigerian elections: electoral fraud and democratic failure

Education and the development of productive forees: the quest for a
new relationship in theory and practice

The decline of caste: reality or myth

Workers' self-government in Poland. Why does it not work?

Welcome speech

Structural constraints on development: the case of scheduled castes in India

The contribution of a multiround survey combining quantitative and 45
qualitative approaches to migration study (a ca~e study in West Africa)

L'intervention industrielle de l'etat: plan national et plans sectoriels 26

The lifestyle influences on work activity in Yugoslavia 10

Bonapartist elites in communist revolutions: implications for social theory 11

The self-employed in the city of Colombo 69

The profession of science in Indian and Kenyan universities 41

The concept of the total institution as a theoretical framework for 14
macro-~ociologic~l anályses

Transnational neo-colonialism strategies vis-a-vis Arab and third world industrializations 85

The rediscovery of Chronos: the new role of time in sociological theory 25

Stratégies paysannes en Bretagne 10

Reflections on social change on the brink of the twentieht century 19

The ambivalent state: the role of US subnational governments in 17
economic development

Fernandes, Ana Maria Peripheral science: an instrument of domination or consensus? A study
of the Brazilian scientific community and its associations "organic quality"

210

369 Ferrarotti, Franco History and everyday life

149

Ferreira de Almeida, Joao Religiosité paysanne au Portugal555

Ferreira, Victor Matias Autoritarianisme politique et modernité urbanistique

365 Fielding, Alan Privatisation and the professions

99 Figueroa, Peter M.E.

Figueiredo, Vilma M. Small farmers and food production in South Brazil: a way out of imposed technology

Student-teacher's images of ethnic minorities: a British case-study

Figueroa, Peter M.E.

493 Fischer, Wolfram

225 Flynn, David J.
Koop, Albert

96 Foran, John
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Student-teacher's images of ethnic minorities: a British case-study

Temporal and structural elements of biographies

A sense of community: three mennonite towns in Manitoba, Canada

A historical-sociological framework for the study of long-term social
transformations in the Third World, with Theses on Iran
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The modes of production approach to seventeenth-century Iran

Durkheim, l'Anée Sociologique et l'art

Recreation planning in Western Australia. The city of canning case

Reading habits of Hungarian workers (Csepel)Fukasz, Gy6rgy

Fuller, Theodore D. Mobility plan and mobility behavior: a panel study of rural-urban movement in Thailand
Lightfoot, Paul; Kamnuansilpa, Peerasit; Subhadhira, Sukaesinee; Chantrasuwan, Samroeng

In Mexico: everything under control? Political co~trol over the
labour force and its organisations
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Fournier, Marcel
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Glatzer, Wolfgang

Glatzer, Wolfgang

Gled1tsch, Nils Petter

Gokllavan1, S.

151 Gokllavani, S.

The problems of local finances

Consp1cuouS st1gma and legal opacity: the 1mmigrant workers without
papers in Italy in the 1980's

On urban dimens10n of caste

Using the rationality concept: a comparison and synthesis in soc1al innovation theory

Impact of Br1t1sh colonization on urban centering and population segmentation in Orissa

The choice of policy instruments for pollut1on control. Towards a contingency approach

Household composition and the qua1ity of 11fe of the e1derly peop1e in West Germany

The German we1fare-surveys and the1r resu1ts about the main features
of the qua11ty of life in West Germany

The local 1mpact of reduced m11itary spend1ng. A case study of Norway

Socio-econom1c 1njustice and hospita1s: a soclo-geographica1 analysis
of the 10cation of hospita1s in the clty of Madurai

Serv1ce or1entation of doctors 1n India: an app11cat1on of the concept
of re1at1ve deprlvation among doctors in Madura1 c1ty

The prob1ems of the aged 1n urban India. A study in the Union Territory of Pondicherry

Democratic conso11dat10n: the Argent1ne elect10ns of November 1985

The world pub11c op1nion and the global prob1ems of to-day

Status of women construct1on workers 1n develop1ng countries: an Indian Study

White collar crime in Marathwada: a deve1op1ng region

Sex equality and emanc ípat í.on e gender-po1itica1 mode1s

~ew techno1ogy and the va1ue of work

On the function and deve10pment of towns under conditions in which
an intensive expansion of reproduction pr-eva.íLs

On the extent and structure of migration in the German Democratic Repub1ic

The socio-territorial sense of be10nging in mountain areas: towards a causal mode1

Gender vio1ence 1n Bang1adesh: the ro1e of the state

State, society and old age in France from 1945 to the current cr1sis:
toward a soc1010gy of social po1iCy

Po1iticisation and participation of women 1n Tebhaga movement: a study
of rural West Benga1 (India)

Drought and deprivation: socio-eco1ogy of stress, surviva1 and surrender

Pragmatic approach in transfer of techno10gy for integrated rural
deve10pment in India

Job commitment of soldiers

Soc1a1 movements and the direction of imagination: state and society in social change

Research with "critical1y" scarce resources

Industr1a1 modernization and social conf1ict. New social movements in
the United Sta tes and the Federal Repub1ic of Germany
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31
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28

28

29
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196 Gomatinayagam, V.

Goncebate, Rodo1fo S.

8 Gorshkov, M.K.

129 Gote, Shubhangi G.

Gote, .Shubhangi G.

118 Grolnseth, Erik

31 Grootings, Peter
Ku1pinska, Jolanta

5 Grundmann, Siegfr1ed

Grundmann, Siegfried

156 Gubert, Renzo

330 Guhathakurta, Meghna

313 Gui11emard, Anne-Mar1e

85 Gupta, Amit Kumar

Gupta, Anil K.

107 Gupta, D. Das
Sengupta, D.

Gupta, Dinesh Kumar

10 Gusfield, Joseph R.

311 Gyarmati, Gabrie1

37 Ha1fmann, Jost
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216 Hammar, Tomas

Hanaf í , Hassan

Hare, A. Paul

241 Harisalo, Risto

279 Hartl, Jan
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Haubert, Maxime
Haubert, Maxime

39 Haug , Marie R.

377 Haug, Marie R.

190 Have, Paul ten

204 Have, Paul ten

458 Headey, Bruce
Wearing, Alex

368
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Henshel, R1chard L.

Hernandez, Francesc
399 Hernandez, Francesc

427 Hilhorst, Henri W.A.

109 Hilpert, Ulrich

7 Hirnmelstrand, Ulf

183 Hoerning, Er1ka M.

171 Honey, John

215 Horna, Jarmila L.A.

296 Horna, Jarmila L.A.

Horning, Kar 1 H.

92 Hosking, Dian Marie

51 Hutchful, Eboe

19 Iijima, Nobuko

517 Inglis, Christine

306 Invernizzi, Emanuele

310 Ish1kawa, Akihiro

Islam, Nazrul
Islam, S. Aminul

398 Ismagilova, Roza N.

556 Iturra, Raul

60h Ivanov, V.N.

111 Jaeckel, Monika

127 Jain, Devaki

103 Jain, S.P.

120 Jary, David
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Max Weber and the analysis of East Asian Industrialization

Some theoretical aspects on citizenship: membership of a nation and of a state

From decolonization to cultural liberation

Conformity and creativity in negotiations: Israeli-Egyptian examples

Fiscal austerity and innovation

The image of social differentiation: sources and variations

Producer cooperatives and regional development in Andalusia (Spain): the current stakes 19
Coopératives de production et développement régional en Andalousie (Espagne): les défis actuels

Medical technology and Quality of life

Longevity, gender and life Quality

Talk and institution. A reconsiderat10n of the "assymetry" of doctor-patient interaction

Methodological issues 1n the analysis of conversat10ns

Chains of well-being, chains of ill-be1ng: an Australian panel study
1981-1985

The emergence of bandwagon effects: a theory

Identity and culture

Culture and identity

Changes of values and re11gion 1n western society

Changes of the world market and state policies for the set-up of new
branches: economic adjustment by techno-1ndustrial innovation

Dimensions and types of structural change and the role of change agents

A sociological perspective on critical life events: revitalization of
b10graphical resources

Acrolect and hyperlect: the chang1ng nature and functions of English RP

The process of choosing leisure activities and preferences: an
exploratory analysis

The dual pattern of mar1tal conflict: a gender gap?

New technologies and their increasing symbolic impact on private life

Organising the newtwork: leadership and social sk111s

The cr~sis of the new international division of labour.
Authoritarianism and the transition to free market economics in Africa

Environmental problems and occupat10nal hazards

Nationa11sm and ethnic relations in Australia

New 1nformation technology and managerial roles: the micro-ntrepreneur manager

Power and competence of middle-management in Japanese, Hungarian and Yugoslav enterprises

The crisis of intellectuals in a peripheral society: the case of
Bangladesh 1947 - 1981

The formation of nations and problems of national integration in tropical Africa

Religious practices 1n Portugal

The management of scienti~ic and technological progress: social aspects

Mothers' centers and flexible working hours - support systems for fam11y soc1alization

Advances 1n feminist theory: an Indian perspective

Religion, caste, education, occupat1on and leadership in rural India

Or1entat10ns to work and leisure among new graduates
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119 Jary, David
Horne, John

The figurational sociology of sport. of Elias and Dunning: a critique 16

391 Javed, Nayyar S. Modernization of a rural community in district of Pakistan: a probable
trend toward an increase in sex roles polarization

13

195 Javor, Istvan Workplace democratization in Hungary. Organization of autonomous
control work groups and the organizational power structure

31

301 Jensen, Klaus Bruhn Recepti~n analysis: a model of mass communication as a cultural process 38
Jiménez, J. Center-periphery analysis of research and development resource
Campos, M.A. allocation: preliminary results of ICSOPRU in Mexico
Dominguez, J.; Romano, L.

?

Joseph, Joni C.

Jiménez, J. The scientific and technological potential of Mexico and Hungary
Hunya, P.; Bayona, M.; Halasz, A.

Pattern of interaction between the old and the young in a developing country 10

325

Kaistha, Keshav C,

283 Kaldate, Sudha V.

59

From scarcity to surplus: new issues in the sociology of population 28

Kaldate, Sudha V.

85 Kaldate, Sudha V.

Socio-familial stress faced after retirement. A study of retired persons in Aurangabad 12

Kandiyoti, Deniz

5~8 Kanhere, Usha

Brown sugar addicts: victims of a racket 10

Karapetyan, L.M.

~15 Karim, Anwarul

Community development through training and interventions 5

518 Karim, Anwarul

Deconstructing patriarchy ?

~05 Katteler, H.

White collar trade unionism 26

~5 Katz, Elihu

Dialectics of social management and democracy

318 Kaukonen, Erkki

12

Traditional healing in Bangladesh: women healers 9

Kaukonen, Erkki

212 Kaupen-Haas, Heidrun

Traditional healing in Bangladesh: women healers

Choice of holiday destination of Dutch people

The new media and social segmentation 33

318 Kaur, Satnam
Punia, R.K.

Science in the periphery: structural specifics and problems

Science in the periphery: structural specifics and problems

The problem of continuity between the population control in Nazi
Germany and international population policy against the Third World

15

Work participation 9f women in rural households: an empirical study 20

65 Kenis, Patrick

Kawamura, Nozomu Community power structure: a Japanese case study
Takahashi, Kazuhiro; Sakoda, Kosaku

Public enterprises: economizing democracy or democratizing economy? 30

121 Khanna, D.P.S.

12 Kieldstad, Randi
Skrede, Kari

30

World religions as a norm of nations' integration 8

232 Killian, Lewis H.

The Norwegian welfare state: economic transfers over the life course
in a gender and generational perspective

Redressive action and ethnic relations in the United Sta tes 21

11'1 Kim, Won Financing local and regional development in Korea 22

328 Kimmel, Hichael S. Reconstituting community: moral economy and community based social
movements in industrial nations

28

189

138 Kohout, Jaroslav

Klaassen-vand den Berg Jeths, Anneke Growing old in the future. Scenarios on aging and
(health) care in the Netherlands

Theory and planning of social development of economic organizations in Czechoslovakia 13

Kohout, Jaroslav

58 Kon, Igor S.

21

Social planning in Czechoslovakia and the role of the managerial staff 9

Social changes, cultural peculiarities and traditional models of socialization of children 9

Class power and state autonomy in welfare state development 18

Bound to clash. The road to the 198~ Malta school war 10

Urban movements in contemporary' Brazil: an analysis of the literature 18

205 Korpi, Walter

551 Koster, Adrianus

q36 Kowarick, Lucio
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Toschenko, Z.

236 Krasin, Yu.A.

523 Krishnan, Parameswara
Odynak, David

537 Kudera, Sabine

304 Kumar, Deepak

88 Kumar, R.

372 Kumari, Rajendra

qqO Kundu, Dllip K.
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360
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32 Kuríen, C.T.

Kutta, Frantisek

Labelle, Micheline

69 Lammers, Cornelís J.
Hoogte, Ada van der

Lammers, Cornelís J.

81 Lata, Vodyu
Punía, R.K.

Leccardi, Carmen

Leimu, Heíkki
Kankaanpaa, Arto
Puottula, Matti

Lengyel, Oeorge

197 Leserman, Jane
Stuart, Elleen

Lewis, Robert A.
Lin, Kuo-liang

175 Liberman, Kenneth

76 Liddle, Joanna
Joshi, Rama

55 Liebes, Tamar
Katz, Elihu

352 Lipperi, Ekkehard

Llera Ramo, Francisco José Violence and overvaluation of the language: the symbolic conflict
in the Basque country

Youth and military occupations: the case of the F.R.O.

Revolution and reform as methods for social transformations

A generalization of Petersen's typology of migration

Life courses, work careers, and mentality in the West-Oerman petite bourgeoisie

Indian bourgeoisie and science (1880-1905)

A model for workers' participation in industrial units at Lucknow

Female headed households: conceptual and definitional problems

Sociology of tribe-caste configuration: a study in Indian
maldevelopment

Victims of economic change: a systemic perspective of the marketisation
process in Third World countries

New conditions of extended reproduction and the system of control of social processes

Les HaHiennes au Québec: une .í.nser-t í.on différentiell!l..au marché du travail

A policy case study (Dutch legislation on industrial democracy)

Transience and persistence of ideal types in organization theory

Inequalities in a village community in Haryana, India. Aspects of
social stratification

Time experience and 'style' identities of the Italian urban youth: 1970-1980

Work position, work autonomy and workplace mobility. The case of
manual workers in small industrial firms in Finland

Life histories of Hungarian capitalist and managerial families in the
XIXth and early XXth century

Learning how to talk: recommendations for the practitioner/
femal~-patient relationship

Threshold barriers to marital and couple dissolution: a theoretical
integration

"We speak as one": Australian aboriginal consensus and dispute processing

Women's professional employment in India

On the critical ability of television viewers

q83 LOiskandl, Helmut H.

Llera Ramo, Francisco José Legitimation crisis and atrophy of the nation-state in Spain. The Basque case

Melanesian tradition as libera~ion: competing ideologies in a Melanesian elite

Lorrain, Dominique

533 Lowe, O.S.
Krahn, H.
Hartagel, T.
Tanner, J.

529 Loyol~, Maria Andrea

530 Loyola, Maria Andrea

366 Macioti, Maria l•

Mackie, Fiona

531 Madan, O.R •
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De l'économie domestique a l'économie du transfert

Class, labour market and educational influence on young people's
explanations of unemployment

Medicine and popular health-care: the use of life histories

La médecíne et les thérapeutiques populaires: les usages ~es histoires de vie

The crisis of individualism and the biography of the primary group

Rationality, reversal, resistance: towards a mutuality masked in everyday perception
Community development in India

15
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16
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Mahadevan, Kutten

Majumdar, P.K.

Malenfant, Chantal

Malik, Partap
Malik, Saroj; Singh, Raj

Mancini,. Paolo

98 Mandal, K.S.

Analytical framework and conceptual model on policy oriented research
for welfare of the elderly

Population growth in the developed and the underdeveloped regions

Volunteering in sport associations: values ahd motivations

Problems of rural youth

Strategies of TV news dramatization: an attempt of discourse analysis
,

Equí.ty-or-Lent ed rural development in India. Its origin, shaping and consequences

Towards a national social policy for real social change in India

Religion, oppression and liberation, in the context of India

New technology and work in French Japanese firms: supplement. A case
study of Japanese diesel engine manufactory shop

The new right and the state in the new economic reality

Life-cycle and law. An analysis of Finnish pension laws in 1963-198q

Subjects of protection of the environment in the system of socialist self-management

Social policy research training at a provincial university in
Indonesia: opportunities and constraints

Matejko, Alexander J.. Obstacles to the democracy at work in the public sector. Sociotechnics of
debureaucratization

Intellectuals heritage and contradictory loyalties: the background to
the history of Polish sociology

Matejko, Alexander J. Folly 01' service? The ethical dilemma of public serving soc1010gists

15

Matejovsky, A. Title not indicated

Maurice, Maro

Maurice, Marc New technologies and the new model of the firm: change and social reproduction

McCorkel, James

McMullan, John L.

McNelly, Theodore Hart

100 Mehta, Meera
Mehta, Dinesh
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Mahatma Gandhi and Frantz Fanon as critics of western medicine: their
relevance to India today

Flexible technologies and viability of the forms of the division of labour in France & Japan 11

22

10

18

15

Mandal, S.N.

Mandal, S.N.

Mannari, Hiroshi
Maur1ce, Maro
Marchak, M. Patricia

Marin, Marjatta

Markovic, Danilo Z.

6 Marshall, John F.
Kars-Marshall, Cri
Semaoen, Iksan

State, capital and the salmon fishing industry in Pacific Canada

Military occupations and social revolution: the cases of Germany and Japan

Metropolitan housing markets. Conflicts of private - popular sectors
and public policy: A case study of4Ahmedabad, India

Peace movements: some questions concerning its social nature and structure

The state: agent 01' actor of educational change?

Women as managers: equalization of patterns in family enterprise

The socio-genesis of an orthodox-jewish regime in 18th century Poland: new perspectives

Libération nationale, développement et le domaine de la culture - Introduction

Religion and national integration in Nigeria

High-rise in Amsterdam cUy ext ens í on , 1965-1985. Analysis and
interpretation of break in Dutch urban planning

Basic typology and multimethod analysis in the social sciences

A dynamic perspective on the comparison of large cities

The implications of social change for interpersonal contact and use of place

Sexist and racist implications of new reproductive technologies

Militarism: causes and factors of growth in contemporary world

Sociology of science and science policy

Woman's place in the labour movement: historical perspectives
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O Meier, Artur
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136 Meier, Artur

65
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Editor: Leo P. Chall

Sponsored by the ISA, published by Soc iological
Abstracts Inc., a non-profit corporation. 5 issues
are published in: April, June, August, October,
December.

"Soe iolog ical Abstracts" offers a collection of
nonevaluative abstracts which reflects the world' s
serial literature in sociology and related disci-
plines. Each of the five issues of SA contains the
following:
a brief user's guide; a list of major SA classifi-
cations with their subcategories; a subject index;
an author index; a source index; a supplement
International Review of Publications in Sociology -
consisting of a bibliography of book reviews taken
from the journals abstracted in the same issue;
some issues al so contain Supplement(s) consisting
of abstracts of conference papers.

Selection and coverage: three types of journals
have been distinguished in the following order of
priority:
Type 1 - journals published by sociological associ-
ations, g r oup s , faculties and institutes; and
periodicals containing the word "sociology" in
their ti tle. These are abstracted fully, irres-
pective of language of publication.
Type 2 - journals from such related areas as
anthropology, economics, education, medicine,
community development, philosophy, statistics, pol-
itical science, etc. Such journals are abstracted
selectively.
Type 3 - journals from the humanities and journals
of general circulation wherein scholars and laymen
publish discussions or criticism of sociology and
sociological topics. These journals are abstracted
selectively.

SA desires to receive an abstract together with a
reprint of the document itself (article, monograph,
essay, book) , Publishers and editors are urged to
send copies of new publications for abstracting, or
to initiate the preparation of abstracts on forms
supplied gratis on request.

other services and publications available:
- SA citations, abstracts, index entries are
retrievable through Dialog Information Services, Inc.
(USA), Bibliographic Retrieval Services (BRS)
Data-Star of Radio Suisse (Berne, Switzerland)
- Sociosearch - a service offering researchers and
librarians an opportunity to consult with information
specialists who answer reasearch questions with fast
comprehensive searches of SA and related databases;
- Social Planning/ Policy, and Development Abstracts
(SOPODA)- published since 1979 as a response to the
expressed needs of scholars and educators, for a
compression of the applied sociology and social
science literature into an easily accessible format;
- Note Us - a SA subscriber's newsletter to facili-
tate communication between the producers of SA and
its several thousands of users;
- A slide/tape show "Sociological Abstracts - in
Print and Online" offering information and instruc-
tion on use of this comprehensi ve sociolog i- cal
database. The presentation is available for purchase
($70) or it can be borrowed for a two-week period, at
no charge.
- A manual "Your Guide to Searching Sociological Ab-
stracts using a Personal Computer";
- The now completed first edition of the SA Thesaurus
of Sociological Terms is being used to index all SA
and SOPODArecords; Dialog Information Services will
mount the online thesaurus;

Subscription to SA is $ 230 per year. Single Lasues
are $ 50. Orders and enquiries can be placed with:

Sociological Abstracts
P.O. Box 22206
San Diego, CA92122-0206, USA



comprehensive review of the literature in the field
since the publication of Freidson's work in 1962.

ations with other organizations
- The Executive Board of the World Health Organiz-
ation when making its triennial review of WHO
relations with non-governmental organizations (NGO)
in January 1986, recommended that efforts be made
to revitalize the collaboration with ISA. Yvo
Nuyens from the Health Systems Research WHO
division in Geneva, remains the official point of
oont ao t in WHO. RC 15, being represented by
Hans-Ulrich Deppe (FRG) and Philippe Lehmann
(Switzerland), serves as the focal point within
ISA. Deppe represented the committee at the
Technical Discussions of the World Health Assembly
in Geneva in 1984; Mark Field represented the ISA
at the WHO Technical Discussion in May 1985.

It is hoped that members of the committee will
join Ray Elling in exploring new ways of collabor-
ation, particularly in the pursuit of health for
all through pr imary heal th careo It seems tha t
apart from promoting cross-national comparative
studies, the development of well-trained and
relevantly trained health sociology man and woman
power in the developing countries needs to be
stressed. It remains to be seen how far the ISA-WHO

ationship can go beyond lip service.

- Rance P.L. Lee has been invited to serve as
Honorary Consultant to the Medical Sociology
Research Center, organized by the Chinese Socio-
logical Association and the Chinese Association on
the Dialectics of Nature. The Center is located in
Harbin, Heilongjiang Province, People's Republic of
China.

RC 11
SOCIOLOGY OF ORGAHIZATIC»i

Report submitted by Michael Aiken, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
President: Charles McMillan 1982-1984 (Canada)

Michael Aiken 1984-1986 (USA)
Board members:

Flemming Agersnap (Denmark)
Kazimierz Doktor (Poland)
William M. Evan (USA)
Franco Ferraresi (Italy)
Richard Hall (USA)
Cornelis J. Lammers (The Netherlands)
Nicolai Lapin (USSR)
Hiroshi Mannari (Japan)
Viviane Marquez (Mexico)

President McMillan resigned from his position after
entering the Canadian government in 1984, and
Michael Aiken assumed leadership of the committee.

Heetings
- The mid-term conference on "Cr-Lt í.ca L Analysis of
Organizational Theories" initially planned for Fall
1985, was postponed because funding from the
government of The Netherlands could not be obtained
until this year. The conference is now scheduled
for July 1981, and will take place at a conference
centre in Noordwijkerhout, forty miles from
Amsterdam.

- A large number of excellent papers were submitted
for the meetings of the committee at the XI World
Congress of Sociology in New Delhi. For this
reason, the program was expanded to five sessions
rather than the four as originally planned. 40

pers were presented.

Publications
Two issues of "RC 11 News" have been published since
1985. Another issue will appear immediately after
the New Delhi Congress, and the Newsletter will be
published semi-annually thereafter.

RC 18
POLITICAL SOCIOLOGY

Report submitted by D.W. Urwin, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
President: Erik Allardt (Finland)
Vice-Presidents:

Shmuel Eisenstadt (Israel)
Rainer Lepsius (FRG)

Secretary: Richard Rose 1982-1985 (UK)
Derek B. Urwin 1985-1986 (UK)

Board members:
Juan J. Linz (USA)
Bogdan Denitch (USA)
P.C. Schmitter (USA)
Ezra Suleiman

At the committee's business meeting held during the
IPSA World Congress in Paris, July 1985, Derek Urwin
was elected Secretary of the committee in place of
Richard Rose, who had signified a wish to resign
after more than a decade of service.

Heetings
- August 1983, Ross Priory, Scotland, and August
Welfare State, organized by Rei Shiratori
- July 1985, Paris. The committee organized two
panels (the maximum allowed) at the XIIIth World
Congress of IPSA: "The State and Public Bureauc-
racies: A Comparative and Historical Perspective"
(organizer: Martin Heper), and "Democratization in
Post-Authoritarian Societies" (organizers: Juan Linz
and Ergun Ozbüdün). The latter group plans to hold
further meetings with the ultimate view of a book on
"Transi tions from Author itarianism to Democracy:
Success and Failures".
- July 1985, Bergen, Norway. A new Working Group on
Fascism and Authoritarianism held a conference on
"Modern Europe After Fascism", organized by Stein
Ugelvik Larsen (University of Bergen). A second
meeting held in Bad Homburg (FRG) in 1986, was
devoted to the same topic. A book is forthcoming.
- August 1986, New Delhi World Congress of
Sociology: the committee had a program of 11
academic sessions, where 50 papers were scheduled
for presentation.

Working Groups
The committee has now the following 1 Working
Groups, each working with its own convenor:
- WG Breakdown and Consolidation of Regimes
(Convenor: Juan Linz)
- WG Election and Parties (Convenor: Derek Urwin)
- WG Elites and Opinion Makers (Convenor: Bogdan
Denitch)
- WG Interest Mediation (Convenor: P.C. Schmitter)
- WG Political Administration (Convenor: Ez ra
Suleiman)
- WG Public Policy (Convenor: Richard Rose)
- WG Fascism and Authoritarianism (Convenor: Stein
Ugelvik Larsen)

Publications
Two books resulting from the committee's confer-
ences organised in Madrid with support from Spanish
colleagues and institutions, were published:
- "Bureaucrats and Policy Making", Ezra Suleiman
(ed.), Holmes & Meier, New York, 1984.
- "Parliaments and Parliamentarianism", Ezra
Suleiman (ed.), Holmes & Meier, New York, 1985
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- "The Welfare State East and West", Richard Rose
and Rei Shiratori (eds.), Oxford University Press,
1986. Publication based on the meetings sponsored
by the committee in 1983-84 in Ross Priory,
Scotland, and in Tokyo. A Japanese edition is
forthcoming.

CPS Newsletter. Derek Urwin (Department of
Politics, University of Warwick, Coventry CV4 7AL,
UK) is responsible for publication and distribution
of CPS Newsletter. Recent issues: Nos. 10 (1982),
11 (1984) and 12 (1985).

RC 19
POVERTY, SOCIAL WELFARE AND SOCIAL POLICY

Report submitted by RoseMarie Greve, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
In 1982 ecletions were held for the post of Presi-
dent and of Secretary (President: Else 0yen,
Secretary: RoseMarie Greve). It was expected that
elections would be held in 1983/84 for the two
Vice-Presidents' posts and those of the two Board
members. However, this was not possible and the
composition of the Board remained as it was in
1978-1982:
President: Else Oyen (Norway)
Vice-Presidents:

Kirsten Gronbjerg (USA)
Harold L. Wilensky (USA)

Secretary: RoseMarie Greve (Switzerland)
Board Members:

Zsuzsa Ferge (Hungary)
Roberta Mutiso (Kenya)
S.M. Miller (USA) ex-officio

Preparations for an election have been undertaken
by Hennings Friis and should it take place shortly.

Constitution
At the request of members attending the business
meeting at the Mexico Congress (1982), who felt
that the growing number of members necessitated a
more formalised structure permitting the democra-
tisation of the committee and a greater sharing of
responsibilities, a sub-committee was set up to
draft a constitution for the committee. The sub-
committee consisted of Harold Wilensky, Mike
Miller, Jürgen Hartmann and RoseMarie Greve. A
draft constitution was drawn up and circulated to
the members for comments in May 1983. Members in
good stand ing were invi ted to vote (through ma í.L)
in 1984. While less than half of the eligible
members returned their ballots, they all voted for
the constitution which then became effective.

Hembersbip
As of July 1986, the committee had 127 members from
30 countries. The decrease in number since August
1982, when membership stood at 136, is due to the
fact that a number of inactive members have been
dropped from the mailing listo

Heetings
- June 1983, Bielefeld, FRG: "The Future of the
Welfare Sta te". A joint workshop organized by the
committee and Institut für Bevolkerungsforschung
und Sozialpolitik (Universitat Bielefeld)
- June 1984, Bergen, Norway: "The Sociology of
Social Security: Innovation and Change". A meeting
resulting from the committee's cooperation with the
Norwegian Social Security Research programme, the
Department of Health and Social Policy Studies of
the University of Bergen and the International
Social Security Association. The meeting was held
at the University of Bergen and was attended by
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close to 50 scholars from many European countries,
from Australia, Japan and the USo Fifteen papers
were presented.
- The International Group for Alcohol Studies wh
members are al so members of RC 19 organized two
conferences: "The Social History of Alcohol: drink-
ing and cul ture in modern society" (Berkeley,
California, USA, January 1984) and "The Development
of Treatment as a Societal Response to Alcohol
Problems" (Stockholm, Sweden, October 1984).

Publications
- "Compar í.ng Welfare States and their Future", Else
0yen (ed.), Gower Publishing Company Ltd., 1985. A
volume comprising 15 papers prepared for the com-
mittee's workshop held in Bielefeld 1983.
- There have been five issues of the Newsletter
since September 1982. An innovation in the form of a
reporting sheet attached to each Newsletter has
evoked some interest on the part of members, a
number of whom have used this means of keeping the
rest o f the commit tee informed of their on-go ing
research activities.

RC 20
C<»fPARATIVE SOCIOLOGY

Report submitted by Mattei Dogan, President

This new Research Committee of the ISA was a working
group until the New Delhi Congress. During the
business meeting at the New Delhi Congress, the
following board members were elected for the period
1986-1990:
President: Mattei Dogan

CNRS, 72 Blvd Arago, 75013 Paris, France
Secretary: Peter Merkl (USA)
Board members:

Dirk Berk-Schlosser (FRG)
Ulf Himmelstrand (Sweden)
Ergun Ozbüdün (Turkey)
Else 0yen (Norway)
Fred Riggs (USA)
Ramarshray Roy (India)
Renata Siemienska (Poland)
Richard Sisson (USA)
Frederick Turner (USA)
Ralph Turner (USA)
Mino Vianello (Italy)
Joji Watanuki (Japan)

Delegate & Alternate to the Research Council: Mattei
Dogan and Peter Merkl

At present, the committee has 72 members coming from
19 countries.

Meetings
- August 1984: a conference on comparative sociology
organized in cooperation with the International
Social Science Journal and the Wissenschaftszentrum
in Berlin
- February 1985: "The Comparative Analysis of the
Giant Cities of the World". A symposium in the name
of the International Social Science Council (ISSC)
and with the financial help of the Barcelona Munici-
pality, was organized in collaboration with the RC
24 on Social Ecology (RC 24). Nearly 40 scholars
from all five continents attended the meeting. A
publication of two volumes will be issued by Sage
Publications.
- August 1986, New Delhi: the group had seven
sessions at the World Congress, dealing with
theoretical, methodological and substantive issues
in comparative research. 22 papers were presented
and discussed.
- Spring 1987: forthcoming conference on contempor-



ary India. The organizers are Richard Sisson and
marshray Roy.

tuture projects
The committee is involved in a project on compara-
tive and interdisciplinary research under the
sponsorship of the International Social Science
Councll (UNESCO). Mattei Dogan and Ali Kazancigil
are in charge of this project, partially financed
by the "ISSC and by UNESCO.

Publications
The committee intends to prepare a special issue of
the new series of the "International Journal of
Sociology" on comparative research.

RC 21
REGIC»lAL AHD URBAH DEVELOPMENT

Report submitted by Chris Pickvance, Secretary

Board lIIembers1986-1990
President: Edmond Preteceille

Centre de Sociologie Urbaine, IRESCO-CNRS
56-61 rue Pouchet, 75849 Paris Cedex 17,

nce
,~ce-Presidents:

L.A. Kllmartin
Arts Faculty, Swinburne Institute of
Technology, Hawthorn, Victoria 3122, Australia

O. Shkaratan
Institute of Ethnography, Academy of Sciences
Dm. Uljanova 19, 117036 Moscow, USSR

L. Valladares
IUPERJ, rua da Martiz 82
22080 Rio de Janeiro, Brazil

John Walton
Department of Sociology, University of
California, Davis CA 95616, USA

Secretary: Chris G. Pickvance
Urban and Regional Studies Unit
University of Kent, Canterbury CT2 7NF, U.K.

Ex-Officio board members:
Past President: Enzo Mingione, Italy
Editor IJURR: Michael Harloe, U.K.

Board members:
J. Henderson, Hong Kong
S. Fainstein, USA
J. Leal, Spain
L. Kowarick, Brazil
D. Lorrain, France

Panjwani, India
Harta Schteingart, Mexico
Is van Rév, Hungary
J. oDboe, Denmark
D. Seferagic, Yugoslavia

Delegate and Alternate to the Research Council:
Enzo Mingione and Edmond Preteceille

Activities
RC held 5 scientific meetings during the period
1982-1986:
1983: Colchester, Essex, UK
1984: Irkutsk, USSR
1985: Brighton, Sussex, UK
1985: Hong Kong
1986: BUdapest, Hungary
1986: New Delhi, India: XI World Congress of

Sociology

Future activities:
25-30 June 1987: a conference in Dubrovnik is
planned on the theme of "Technology, Restructuring
and Urban and Regional Development". The conference
will be organized by Z. Mlinar, M. Castells and E.

ione.

Publications
Three books had been published as a result of the
Xth World Congress of Sociology in Mexico (1982):
- Enzo Mingione and N. Redclift (eds): Beyond
Employment, Blackwell
- Ivan Szelenyi (ed): Cities in Recession, SSIS vol.
30, Sage Publications 1984
- John Walton (ed): Capital and Labour in the
Ur-ban í.z ed World, SSIS vol. 31, Sage Publications
1985

Papers from the Hong Kong conference will appear in
1987 as J. Henderson and M. Castells (eds): Global
Restructuring and Territorial Development, Sage.

International Journal of Urban and Regional Research
(IJURR), which was founded under the auspices of the
RC, but is now autonomous, has recently reached its
tenth year of publication.

Hembership
Due to the problems with the functioning of the RC
secretariat in the last four years, a decrease of
membership was noted.

It was agreed to raise the RC membership fees as
follows:
Individual members: $10 for one year, or $30 for
four years;
Institutional members: $50 for one year and $150 for
a four year periodo

The President and the Secretary are empowered to
waive or discuss special membership fee conditions
for those living in soft currency countries.
Every institution that organises a RC conference is
given four years free institutional membership.

RC 22
SOCIOLOGY OF RELIGION

Report submitted by Nicos Kokosalakis, Secretary

Board lIIembers1982-1986
President: James A. Beckford (UK)
Vice-Presidents:

B. Sinha (India)
M. Tomka (Hungary)

Secretary: Nicos Kokosalakis (UK)
Members: G. Guizzardi (Italy)

A. Koster (The Netherlands)
J.T. Richardson (USA)
D. Ugrinowich (USSR)

Past President: Karel Dobbelaere (Belgium)

Board lIIembers1986-1990:
President: Nicos Kokosalakis

Dept Sociology, University of Liverpool
P.O.Box 147, Liverpool L69 38X, U.K.

Vice-Presidents:
Eileen Barker (U.K.)
Karol Borowski (USA)
l. Varga (Canada)

Secretary: Roberto Cipriani
Dept Sociology, University of Rome
Via Torino 95, 00184 Rome, Italy

Members: K. Gopal (India)
G. Guizzardi (Italy)
Henna Gontilate (Sri Lanka)
A. Koster (The Netheralnds)
J. Olupona (Nigeria)
J. Richardson (USA)

Past President: James Beckford (U.K.)

Hembership
In 1982 our membership was around 200 and new
members have joined every year since then. As there
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were many inactive members it was agreed at the
business meeting in Mexico (1982) that members
should be asked whether they wished to rema in on
the mailing listo A membership form was circulated
to all members of whom 140 indicated their wish to
remain on the mailing listo Current membership is
150.

Heetings
- August 1984: the committee and the Association
for the Sociology of Religion held a very succes-
sful meeting during the annual American Sociologi-
cal Association meetings in San Antonio, Texas. The
meeting, organized by N. Kokosalakis, involved the
discussion of papers by 7 scholars from various
countr ies on the topic "Theoret ical and Method-
ological Problems in the Sociology of Religion".
- November 1985, Dubrovnik, Yugoslavia: a col-
loquium on "Human Rights in Cultural and Religious
Trad itions" was organ ized by J. Beckford a t the
Inter-University Center for Postgraduate Studies.
Fifteen papers by different scholars from various
countries were presented and a report was produced
based on the discussions. The report recommended
that further symposia should be organized on
"Women, Human Rights and Religion" and on "Human
Rights and Religious Minorities". The colloquium
also recommended that special attention be paid
within these themes to the importance of popular,
non-codified aspects of culture and religion.
- August 1986, New De Lh í., India: at the World
Congress of Sociology the committee organized a
program consisting of ten academic sessions, and a
Symposium session. In all, these sessions involved
presentation of 81 papers.

Publications
- "New Religious Movements. A Perspective for
Understanding Society", Eileen Barker (ed) , Edwin
Mellen Press, 1983. Contains papers presented at
the Mexico World Congress of Sociology
- "Religion, Theory and Society: An International
Sociological Symposium" in: Sociological Analysis,
Vol. 46, No.4, 1985. A publication resulting from
the joint meeting with the ASR (San Antonio 1984)
- "New Religious Movements and Rapid Social
Change", James Beckford (ed.), London, Sage 1986
- "Human Rights in Cultural and Religious Tra-
ditions" (forthcoming). This book will consist of
the report and the 15 papers presented at the com-
mittee's colloquium in Dubrovnik (1985)
- Newsletter. Since the Mexico Congress the
secretary has published and circulated to all
members of the committee four Newsletters and one
membership listo

RC 26
SOCIOTECHHICS

Report submitted by J.K.H.W. Schmidt, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
President: Albert B. Cherns (UK)
Vice-Presidents:

Alexander J. Matejko (Canada)
Adam Podgorecki (Canada)
Mark van de Vall (The Netherlands)

Secretary: Joachim K.H.W. Schmidt (FRG)
Members: Allen H. Barton (USA)

Judith Buber-Agassi (Israel)
Eduardo S. Bustelo (Brazil)
Helmut Klages (FRG)
Jerzy Kwasniewski (Poland)
Carol H. Weiss (USA)
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Heetings
- September 1983, Antwerp (Belgium). The committe ,
met in the context of the annual meeting of t
Research Committee on Sociology of Law (RC 12). ti

series of papers was discussed on the following
topics: "How to Program Social Policy Research",
"So e ial Program Exper imentation in the Welfare
State", and "Formal v s , Informal Aspects of
Organizations". About 30 members from various
countries were presento
- National sections of the Research Committee held
the following meetings:

February 1983, 1984 and 1985. The Nat ional
German Sociotechnics Group met in Speyer, Hamburg,
and Wuppertal, respectively. The programs were
organized by J.K.H.W. Schmidt and Klaus Eichner. At
each meeting approximately 10 papers were dis-
cussed, and 30 scholars participated.

Kazimierz Frieske reported a meeting of the
Polish Section of Sociotechnics which took place in
1984 in Wroclaw.
- 1984 and 1985: in the context of the Annual
Congresses of the Canadian Sociology and Anthro-
pology Association, Alexander J. Matejko organized
different sessions on Sociotechnics. He also
prepared a Sociotechnics Seminar as part of a
conference of the International Institute of
Sociology (Seattle, USA). '
- August 1986, New Delhi, India: 11 a ca de mi ;

sessions were sponsored or co-sponsored by the
committee during the New Delhi Congress. It was
felt, however, that the chosen time and place of the
Congress prevented many chairpersons and most
members to attend the Congress.

Publications
- F. Heckmann and P. W:i.nter (eds), "21. Deutscher
Soziologentag", Opladen: Westdeutscher Verlag, 1983:
618-661. Contains papers presented at the meeting of
the National German Group in Bamberg, 1982
- Helmut Klages (ed), "Arbeitsperspektiven
Angewandter Sozialwissenschaft", Westdeutscher
Verlag, Opladen, 1985. Papers of the meeting in
Speyer (1983).
- Klaus Eichner (ed), "Anwendungsorientierte Sozial-
wissenschaft und Politikberatung", Braunschweig,
1986. Papers of the meeting in Hamburg (1984).

The committee published two Newsletters: No.8 (1983)
and No.9 (1984), edited by Joachim K.H. W. Schmidt.
Both editions had 400 copies. Due to lacking
resources the publication had to be discontinued.

Re ZT
SOCIOLOGY OF SPORT

From the Report of Activities published in ICSS
Bulletin 29

Board members 1982-1986
President: Alan G. Ingham (USA)
Vice-Presidents:

Michael Klein (FRG)
Paavo Seppanen (Finland)

General Secretary: Maria Allison (USA)
Representative to the ISA: Eric Dunning (UK)

Heetings
- July 1984: the committee participated in the
Olympic scientific 'congress in Eugene, Oregon (USA)
Barry McPherson and his colleagues from the North
American Society for the Sociology of Sport took
charge of the organization of this meeting. Several
papers presented in Eugene have been published in
the "International Review of Sociology of Sport"
- August 1985: upon the invitation of



Czechoslovakian colleagues, a committee's symposium
on "Sport, Lifestyle and Social Differentiation"

s held in Prague. Professors Cechak and
__ rhautova from the Czechoslovak Association of
Physical Culture, were responsible for the
organization of the meeting. Proceedings of this
conference will be published in three languages.
- July 1986, Glasgow, Scotland: the committee
organized a symposium and held a board meeting
during the "7th Commonwealth and International
Conference on Sport, Physical Education, Dance,
Recreation and Health"
- August 1986, New Delhi, India: the program organ-
ized by the committee for the XI World Congress of
Sociology included 7 scientific sessions, with
approximately 25 papers for discussion.
- a 1987 symposium of the committee is planned in
conjunction with the "International Congress on
Sport and Physical Activity in Women's Life", to be
held in Jyvaskyla, Finland.

Research projects on different topics are under
way: "Social values of physical activity" (publi-
cation expected in 1986-87), "Cultural values of
the body in physical activity" (under review),
"Gender research".

T ternatlonal Junior Scholar Award for Socl010gy of
ort 1985 was granted to:

A. Abraham: "Identitatskonstitutionen in der
rhytmischen Sportgymnastik"
B. Brown: "Factors influencing the process of with-
drawals by female adolescents from the role of com-
petitive age-group swimmer"
T. Slack: "An organizational case analysis of
voluntary sport organization"

Membershlp
- In 1985 ICSS had 4 institutional members, 4
student members, and 132 regular members.
- Membership dues for countries with non-
convertible currencies: Tamasne Foldesi (Scientific
Institute of Physical Education, 1123 Budapest XII,
Alkotas Utca 44, Hungary) was appointed to the
office of a Vice-President/Treasurer for non-
convertible currencies.

Bulletin
The ICSS Bulletin is produced and mailed under the
editorship of Peter Donnelly, being entirely
financed by a grant from McMaster University.

RC 29
DEVIAHCE AHD SOCIAL CONTROL

Board of Directors 1982-1986
President: Lode van OUtrive (Belgium)

Vice-Presidents:
Manfred Brusten (FRG)
Leslie Sebba (Israel)

Board of Directors 1986-1992
15 members were elected by mail ballot:

Paul Friday (USA)
Leslie Sebba (Israel)
Rosa del Olmo (Venezuela)
Manfred Brusten (F.R.G.)
Nils Christie (Norway)
Minoru Yokoyama (Japan)
André Normandeau (Canada)
Maria ~os (Canada)
Martha Huggins (USA)
Louise Shelley (USA)
Ulla Bondeson (Sweden)
Femi Odekunle (Nigeria)
Sonia Navarro (Costa Rica)

Olm Oloruntimehin (Nigeria)
Derrick Mc Clintock (U.K.)

Three other members shall be appointed by the newly
elected board.

Membership
In 1986 the committee has 147 individual members
from 31 countries (only 18 facing payment diffi-
culties) •

Heetings
- November 1983, San Francisco, USA: "The Impact of
Criminal Justice Reform". Jointly sponsored with the
NCCD, and organized by J. Austin & G. Baremore.
- December 1984, San José, Costa Rica: "Development
and Crime". Jointly sponsored with ILANUD, and
organized by E. Carranza.
- March 1985, Jerusalem, Israel: "Social Control and
Justice". Jointly sponsored with the Hebrew Univer-
sity, and organized by L. Sebba.
- Business meetings of the Research Committee took
place in Mexico 1982, Vienna and San Francisco 1983,
San José 1984, Jerusalem and Frankfurt 1985, and New
Delhi 1986.

Publlcatlons
- Papers from the conference held in 1980 in Nigeria
were published by Unwin and Unwin, London
- "Youth Crime, Social Control and Prevention:
Theoretical Perspectives and Policy Implications":
papers from the Wuppertal conference in 1981 were
published in Wuppertal in 1985
- Papers from the conference held in San José in
1984 were published in San José (no bibliographical
details available yet)
- Forthcoming: papers from the Jerusalem conference
1985

RC 30
SOCIOLOGY OF WORK

Report submitted by Pierre Bouvier, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
The business meeting at Mexico was attended by 35
persons, a number of members considered insuf-
ficient to bear elections of the Board. The
president of the committee, Jolanta Kulpinska
(Poland), unable to attend the Congress, was
requested to stay in her job , while Marc Maurice
(France), having held the secretariat since the
Varna Congress, wished to resign from his job.
Pierre Bouvier and Jean Ruffier (France) presented
themselves jointly as new secretaries, and two new
vice-presidents were proposed: Louis H. Orzack (USA)
and Albert L. Mok (Belgium). The new board was
confirmed as above through mail-ballot in 1983,
including three new board members: Wolfgang Littek
(FRG), Judith Buber-Agassi (Israel) and C. Kiuranov
(Bulgaria) •

Heetings
- April 1983, ~odz, Poland: Round-Table on "Soci-
ology of Work in Different Countries". Chair: J.
Kulpinska
- May 1983, Paris, France: a meeting on "Technology
and Work Representations". Chair: P. Bouvier
- October 1983, Lyon , France: a meeting on "Re-
lations between Science, Production and Collective
Worker". Chair: M.F. Raveyne
- October 1984, Sofia, Bulgaria: a meeting on
"Unskilled and Monotonous Work". Chair: C. Kiuranov
- January 1986, Jablonna, Poland: a meeting on
"Theoretical and Methodological Trends in Sociology
of Work". Chair: J. Kulpinska, organized with the
support of the Institute of Sociology, University of
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í:odz, Poland. There were 16 part icipants from
abroad and 12 from Poland; 21 papers were presented
for discussion. The collection of papers will be
published in "Acta Universitatis Lodzensis, Folia
Sociologica"
- Two regional meetings were held: in the USA
organized by L. Orzack and in the FRG organized by
W. Littek
- August 1986, New Delhi, India: the committee
prepared 12 sessions for the World Congress with
close to 100 papers for presentation.

Working Groups
Several working groups were initiated by the
committee's members:
- New Technology (M. Maurice)
- Changes in the Meaning of Work (P. Bouvier)
- Work Conditions in Developing Countries

(J.C. Neffa)
- White Collar Work and New Technologies

(W. Littek)
- Professionnal Work in Comparative Perspective

(L. Or-zack)

Publications
- Four Newslet ters were published in 1982, 1984-
1986.
- "Unattractive Work" a book published by the
Bulgarian Sociological Association and the Georgi
Dimitrov Research Institute for Trade Union
Studies, containing papers from the Sofia meeting
(1984). Colleagues interested in having a copy
should order it (US$ 5) from the Georgi Dimitrov
Research Institute, Central Council of the
Bulgarian Trade Unions, 34 Napetov Street, 1618
Sofia, Bulgaria.

RC 31
SOCIOLOGY OF HIGRATIOH

Report submitted by F.P. Cerase, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
President: H-J. Hoffmann-Nowotny (Switzerland)
Vice-Presidents:

Hieronim Kubiak (Poland)
André Lebon (France)

Secretary: Francesco P. Cerase (Italy)
Members: Monica Boyd (Canada)

Murray Chapman (USA)
Hermann Korte (FRG)
Gianfausto Rosoli (Italy)

As a result of the ballot sent out to the members
of the committee in 1986, the composition of the
board for 1986-1990 is as follows:
President: Francesco P. Ceras e

Via Aquileia 15, 00198 Roma, Italy
Vice-Presidents:

Ivo Baucic (Yugoslavia)
C. Michael Lanphier (Canada)

Secretary: Ursula Mehrlander
Friedrich-Ebert-Stiftung, 149 Godesberger
Allee, 5300 Bonn 2, FRG

Members: Murray Chapman (USA)
H-J. Hoffmann-Nowotny (Switzerland)
Hieronim Kubiak (Poland)
André Lebon (France)
Gianfausto Rosoli (Italy)

Delegate & Alternate to the Research Council:
Francesco Cerase and Ursula Mehrlander

Hembersbip
Soon after the Congress in Mexico a big effort was
made to enlarge the membership of the committee. To
this effect an invitation to join was sent out to
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individual scholars and researchers in the field,
particularly from Third World countries. The out-
come was very satisfactory: by the end of 1983 t
committee could count over one hundred members
good standing from all parts of the world. Due to
currency problems, however, members from Third World
countries remain proportionately few.

Heetings
- June 1985, Dubrovnik (Yugoslavia): "International
Migration in the Contemporary Economic Crisis", an
intercongress meeting of the committee. About forty
participants from over 15 countries attended the
sessions.
- August 1986, New Delhi (India): the program of the
committee at the World Congress included nine
academic sessions, with 33 papers.

Publications
- "The Politics of Return. International Return
Migration in Europe", Daniel Kubat (ed) , Centro
Studi Emigrazione, Roma 1984. Proceedings of the
First European Conference on Interna tional Return
Migration, held in Rome in November 1981.
- Newsletter, which continued to be published
r-eguLarLy in the "International Migration Review",
was entrusted to an editor, with the contributions
of regional correspondents from different areas
the world. Alongside of the Newsletter, once
twice a year a Bulletin, focusing on news concern-
ing membership and committee's activities, was sent
to members.

RC 33
LOGIC AHD HETHODOLOGY IN SOCIOLOGY

From reports of activities published in RC 33
newsletters

Board members 1982-1986
President: David J. Jackson (USA)
Vice-Presidents:

Vladimir G. Andreyenkov (USSR)
Edgar F. Borgatta (USA)
Alberto Marradi (Italy)
David McFarland (USA)

Secretary: Manfred Kuechler (FRG/USA)
Members: Helmut M. Artus (FRG)

Antanas Burachas (USSR)
David R. Heise (USA)
Charles E. Holzer 111 (USA)
Ray Pawson (U.K.)
Pablo Suarez (Sweden)

During the XI World Congress of Sociology in New
Delhi, the new board for 1986-1990 was elected as
follows:
President: Manfred Kuechler

Dept Sociology, Florida State University
Tallahassee Fl 32306, USA

Vice-Presidents:
North America: Kenneth D. Bailey

Dept Sociology, University California
Los Angeles, CA 90024, USA

Latin America: N.N.
Western Burope: Ray Pawson

Dept Sociology, University of Leeds
Leeds LS2 9JT, UK

Eastern Europe: Vladimir Andreyenkov
USSR Academy of Sciences
Krzhizhanovskogo 24/35-5, 117259 Moscow, USSR

Oceania, Asia & Africa: Norman Blaikie
Royal Melbourne Inst of Technology
GPO Box 2476 V, Melbourne 3130, Australia

Secretary: Karl van Meter
LISH-CNRS, 54 Bd. Raspail, 75006 Paris, France



Members: John Bynner (UK)
Alberto Marradi (Italy)

st President: David Jackson (USA)
- eLeg at e & Alterna te to the Research Counc il:
Manfred Kuechler and Karl van Meter

Heetings
- September 1984, Rome, Italy: "Concept Formation
and Measurement" a European sympos ium organ ized
jointly by Alberto Marradi, Helmut Artus and Ray
Pawson. This so-called Rome Symposium was attended
not only by European members of the RC, but also by
part ic ipant s coming from other, non-Euro pean
countries as well. The topics ranged from pure
epistemology to the development and application of
special methods, and the focus was placed on
measurement scales and the levels of measurement
seales
- October 1984, Amsterdam, The Netherlands: an
international Congress on Methodological Research
was jointly sponsored by the RC and the Dutch
Sociometr ic Soc iety. It was organized by Willem
Saris and Kees Aarts (University of Amsterdam). The
meeting was attended by some 150 participants (not
counting numerous students). The "Conference Prep-
aration Book" listed abstracts of all papers.
- August 1985, Washington DC, USA: The committee

onsored a session for the presentation of prof-
sional papers during the annual meeting of the

American Soc iological Associat ion. The session' s
theme was "A Challenge to Sociological Measurement:
the Integration of Theory, Observation, and Quanti-
fication". The session was organized by Charles
Holzer IIl.
- August 1986, New Delhi, India: at the XI World
Congress of Sociology the committee held 13
academic sessions (3 jointly with RC 35, RC 25) and
a business meeting.

Publications
Since 1983 the Newsletter was published twice a
year (Spring and Fall) and edited by Manfred
Kuechler. It contains both general business topics
as well as other items of interest. As standard
features publications in the field of methodology,
computer news, conferences and meetings are
covered.
Starting in January 1986, the Newsletter has been
published as part of the "Bulletin de Méthodo-
log ie Sociolog ique" (BMS) issued by LISH-CNRS,
Paris, France.

Re 34
SOCIOLOGY ~ YOOTB

From reports published in the International
Bulletin for Youth Research, RC 34 Newsletter.

Board members 1982-1986
President: Petar E. Mitev (Bulgaria)
Vice-Presidents:
USSR: V.T. Lysovsky (USSR)
Eastern Europe: Ivan Velev (Bulgaria)
Western Europe: Bianca Becalli (Italy)
USA: Jerold Starr (USA)
Latin America: Ignacio Zamorron (Mexico)
Africa: K. Assar (Algeria)
Asia: Yedla Simhadri (India)
Secretary: Peter C. Hexel (Austria)
Treasurer: Jürgen Hartmann (Sweden)
Newsletter Editor: Rudolf Mayer (FRG)
Members: Victor Hanby (Ireland)

Richard Braungart (USA)
Sybille HUbner-Funk (FRG)

During the New Delhi Congress a new board f'or
1986-1990 was elected:

President: JUrgen Hartmann
Dept Sociology, University of Uppsala
POB 513, 75120 Uppsala, Sweden

Regional Vice-Presidents:
Africa: Ahmed Abdallah (Egypt)
Asia: Yedla Simhadri (India)
Latin America: Cecilia Braslavsky (Argentina)
Eastern Europe: Walter Friederich (GDR)
Western Europe: Sybille HUbner-Funk (FRG)
USA: Richard Braungart (USA)
USSR: Vladimir Shubkin (USSR)
Secretary: Michail Stefanov

Institute of Youth Studies, POB 25
1126 Sofia, Bulgaria

Newsletter Editor: Rudolf Mayer
German Youth Institute, Saarstr. 7
8000 MUnich 40, FRG

Treasurer: Peter C. Hexel
European Center for Social Welfare Training &
Research, Berggasse 17, 10190 Vienna, Austria

Members: Don Anderson (Australia)
JenB Andics (Hungary)

Coord ina tor for Interna tional Youth Library in
Varna: Ivan Velev (Bulgaria)

Delegate and Alternate to the Research Council:
JUrgen Hartmann
Michail Stefanov.

Organizational consolidation
Statutes were worked out on the basis of the ISA
Statutes as well as on the basis of certain
exemplary recommendations of the ISA Executive
Committee, the committee's prior experience and
concrete proposals of the members of the committee,
reflecting its specific character.

Activities
- A succesful step in the direction of creating an
international information network was the establish-
ment of an International Library Fund of the
committee. Its headquarters will be in Varna,
Bulgaria.
- International research projects were carried out
by the committee:

1. "Integration of Youth into Society"
Coordinator: J. Hartmann. It was dedicated to the
International Youth Year and was realized owing to
the financial and organizational help of the
European Centre for Social Welfare Training and
Research. Scientists from 16 countries participated
in this project.

2. "Social Aspects of the Formation of New
Recruitments of the Working CLaas", Coordinator: V.
Shubkin. It was carried out with the assistance of
the Problem Commission of the Academies of Sciences
of the socialist countries. Scientists from 6 East
European countries contributed to this project.

3. "Youth and Leisure" Coordinator: 1. Velev.
It was carried out with the assistance of the Youth
Institutes of Bulgaria, Cuba, GDR, and the USSR, and
covered the youth cohorts in these countries.

4. Members of the committee participated also
in the international research project "New Tech-
nologies, Youth Employment and Transition from
School to Work". Coordinator: P. Grootings. This
project is carried out through the European Coordi-
nation Centre for Research and Documentation in the
Social Sciences and affords good opportunities for
cooperation with tnembers of other Research Commit-
tees of the ISA: RC 10 Participation, Workers'
Control and Self-Management, RC 19 Sociology of
Poverty, Social Welfare and Social Policy, and
especially RC 30 Sociology of Work. Scientists from
11 European countries participate in the project.
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Heetings
- September 1982, Primorsko (Bulgaria): inter-
national symposium "Problems of International
Comparative Youth Studies" organized by the
Institute of Youth Studies in Sofia and the
Bulgarian Sociological Association for the regions
of Eastern Europe and the USSR, with the partici-
pation of youth researchers from Cuba. Two
additional round-tables and meetings were also
organized, with 35 participants from 8 countries.
- June 1983, Talberg (Sweden): international expert
meeting "Youth Integration into Society" (in the
framework of the research project under the same
topic, see above) organized by the European Centre
for Social Welfare Training and Research. Twenty
researchers from 15 European and American countries
participated in the meetings. Concrete issues con-
cerning the organization and the implementation of
this international project, as well as the first
scientific results were discussed.
- June 1983, Leipzig (GDR): regional colloquium on
"Methodological Problems of the Study of the Young
Individual", organized by W. Friedrich under the
aegis of the Central Institute of Youth Studies
(GDR). Over 100 scientists from Eastern Europe,
Cuba and Mongolia participated in the meeting.
- November/December 1983, Moscow (USSR): inter-
national workshop on "Attitudes and Behaviour of
Young People to Work: Change or Con t t nu t t y t' ,

Organized by P. Grootings and B. Koval, under the
aegis of the Academy of Sciences of the USSR. The
meeting was attended by 35 scientists from 14
countries of Eastern and Western Europe.
- February 1984, Primorsko (Bulgaria): inter-
national symposium on "Social Indicators in
Comparative Youth Studies", organized by the
Institute of Youth Studies in Sofia and the
Bulgarian Sociological Association. There were 40
researchers from 16 European, African, Asian and
American countries.
- June 1984, Saltzburg (Austr ia): interna tional
expert meeting on "Integration of Youth into
Society" (in the framework of the research project
on the same theme, see above), organized by the
European Centre for Social Welfare Training and
Research. There were 19 participants from 16
European and American countries.
- September 1984, Primorsko (Bulgaria): inter-
national scientific meeting on "Problems of the
Young Family". Sponsored by the Institute of Youth
Studies in Sofia and the Bulgarian Sociological
Association. There were 45 scientists from 8 East
European countries and Cuba.
- February 1985, Visakhapatnam (India): inter-
national seminar on "Problems of Youth in the Third
World Countries", organized by the Sociology De-
partment at Andhra University, the State of Andhra
Pradesh, under the direction of Y. Simhadr 1. The
meeting was attended by 47 scientists from 12
African, American, Asian and European countries.
- June 1985, Budapest (Hungary): international
expert meeting on "Integration of Youth into
Society" (in the framework of the research project
on the same theme, see above) , organized by the
European Centre for Social Welfare Training and
Research. The meetings was attended by 20 scien-
tists from 15 European and American countries.
- September 1985, Primorsko (Bulgaria): inter-
national scientific meeting on "Youth in the 1980s:
Participation, Development, Peace". Organized by
the Institute of Youth Studies in Sofia, the
Bulgarian Sociological Association and the European
Centre for Social Welfare Training and Research.
There were 60 scientists attending the meeting,
from 21 European, African, Asian and American
countries.
- June 1986, Varna (Bulgaria): regional scientific
meeting on "Youth and Peace. Methodology, Research
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Methods and Resu Lt s "; Organized by the Institute of
Youth Studies in Sofia, the Bulgarian Sociological
Association and the Bulgarian Peace Committee. The
were 50 scientists from 12 African, American, Asi
and European countries.

- August 1986, New Delhi (India): for the XI World
Congress of Sociology, the committee prepared 9
academic sessions (3 jointly with RC 04, RC 14, RC
30) and a business meeting.

Hembership
The recapitulation of the membership of the commit-
tee, done on the basis of membership dues paid till
March 20th 1986, indicated that the committee
numbered 67 individual members and 1 collective
member.

Publication and Inrormation Activities
- Seven issues of the "International Bulletin for
Youth Research" (rBYR) were published in the period
1982-1986, edited by Rudolf A.M. Mayer, German Youth
Institute (Munich, FRG).

- P. Mitev, E. Yanakieva (eds): "Mexico 82", Sofia,
1983. Two volumes containing papers from t
sessions held at the World Congress in Mexico.
- V. Shubkin, K. Gospodinov, F. Gazho (eds): "Youth
and Labour", Sofia, 1983. A monograph presenting the
results of the study under the same title carried
out in 6 Eastern European countries.
- J. Hartmann: "Youth in the Welfare Society",
Uppsala, 1984.
- J. Hartmann and S. Trnka: "Towards a Concept of
Democratic Youth Participation in Society", Uppsala
1984. Summaries of the reports presented at the
Talberg meeting in 1983.
- 1. Velev: "Youth and Leisure Time", Sofia, 1986. A
monograph with some results of the international
comparative study conducted by scientists from
Bulgaria, Cuba, GDR, and the USSR.
- V. Shubkin: "Social Aspects of the Formation of
New Recruitments of the Working Class", Sofia, 1986.
A monograph with the results of the project under
the same title with the participation of scientists
from Bulgaria, GDR, Hungary, Poland, Czechoslovakia,
and the USSR.
- 1. Velev: "Social Indicators in Comparative Youth
Studies", Sofia 1986. Materials from the Primorsko
meeting in 1983.
- Y. Simhadri: "Problems of Youth in the Countrie
of the Third World" (forthcoming). Materials fr
the seminar held in 1985 in Visakhapatnam, India.

- The Ser ies "Youth in Europe" pubLí shed in English
by the Bulgarian Institute of Youth Studies:
J. Hartmann and M. Stefanov: "Youth in Europe.
Integration Through Participation", Sofia 1984.
Collection of papers presented at the Talberg
meeting in 1983.
F. Pavelka and M. Stefanov: "Rural Youth: Yester-
day, Today, Tomorrow", Sofia 1985. Full text of the
materials presented at the international expert
meeting on Youth in Remote Rural Areas, which took
place in March 1985 in Luz Saint Sauveur, Hautes
Pyrenées (France).
P. Grootings and M. Stefanov: "Tr-an s í t í on from
School to Work", Sofia 1986. Full text of the
materials of the international meeting on "New
Technologies, Youth Employment and Transition from
School to Work", held in Sofia, November 1984.

There are also available "informational publi-
cations": brochures, programmes, and guides to
conferences organized by the committee, published by
the Bulgarian Institute of Youth in Sofia.



RC 36
ALIENATIC»f THEORY AlID RESEARCH

- ~port submitted by Alan Whitehorn, Secretary

Board members 1983-1987
The Executive Board elected in 1983 through mail-
ballots was composed of:
President: David Schweitzer

Dept Anthropology & Sociology, Univ Brltish
Columbia, Vancouver, B.G., Ganada V6T 2B2

Vice-Presldents:
Mihal10 Markovic (Yugoslavia)
Richard Schacht (USA)
Melvin Seeman (USA)

Secretary: Alan Whitehorn
Dept Politics & Economlcs, Royal Military
GOllege, Kingston, Ontarl0 K2L 2W3, Ganada

Boar:l members:
Peter W. Archibald, Ganada
Albert B. Gherns, U.K.
Jospeh Gabel, France
Raja Ganesan, India
Felix Geyer, The Netherlands
Zagorka Golubovic, Yugoslavia
Agnes Heller, Australia
Joachim Israel, Sweden
Frank A. Johnson, USA
Menachem Rosner, Israel
Shlomo Shoham, Israel

Hembership
At present, the committee has over 100 members,
from 22 countries. Gandidates from countr ies in
Eas tern Europe and the Third Wor ld wi th non-
convertible currencies, may request an exemption of
dues.

Heetings
The committee sponsored or co-sponsored the
following six international conferences:
- June 1983, Vancouver (Ganada): a conference on
"Normative and Empirical Alienation Theory", held
in conjunction with the Ganadian Sociology and
Anthropology Association.
- July 1983, Washington D.G. (USA): a two-session
workshop on "Alienation and Mental Health" was held
during the biennial meeting of the World Gongress
for Mental Health. The workshop was organized and
conducted by Frank Johnson.
- November 1983, Messina (Italy): The second
Messlna Round-table on "Alienation, Anomle and

to l.ence " was held at the Faculty of Law of the
_.iversity of Messina. It was organized and chaired

by Shlomo Shoham. The meeting was jointly sponsored
by the International Centre of Sociological, by the
Penal and Penitentiary Research and Studies in
Messina, and also by the committee.
- May 1984, Columbus (USA): A conference on "Ur-ban
Allenat ion: the Search for De-Aliena tion Stra t-
egies" was held at Ohio State University. It was
sponsored by the O.S.U. Mershon Center, with as-
sistance from other O.S.U. academic units and from
the Ethics Research Center in Washington, D.C.
- March 1985, Dubrovnik (Yugoslavia): An inter-
national conference on "De-Alienation through Par-
ticipatory Democracy and Self-Management: Inter-
disciplinary and Cross-Cultural Perspectives" was
held at the Interuniversity Centre of Postgraduate
Studies. It was organized under the joint auspices
of the ISA RC 36 on Alienation Theory and Research
and RC 10 on Participation, Workers' Control and
Self-Management. The organizers were: Mihailo
Markovic, Menachem Rosner and David Schweitzer.
- August 1986, New Delhi (India): The program of
the committee for the XI World Congress included 14
academic sessions where close to 100 papers were

presented.

Publications
- S. Giora Shoham, "Rebellion, Greativity, and
Revelation". Science Reviews, Northwood, 1985. Flrst
volume of a new series of monographs on alienation,
published on behalf of the committee.
- R.F. Geyer and D. Schweitzer (eds), "Alienation
Theories and Social Change Strategies: Perspectives
in Ph í.Lo sophy and the Soc lal Sc í enc es "; Se ience
Reviews, Northwood/Transaction Books, New Brunswick
1987. Collectlon of papers from the XI World
Congress of Sociology (Mexico 1982).

The committee has also inaugurated the publication
of a regular Newsletter. At present, it is edited by
Alan Whltehorn and distributed to approximately 285
persons twice ayear.

RC 37
SOCIOLOGY OF ART

Report submitted by Vera L. Zolberg, Secretary

Board members 1982-1986
The board of the committee was constituted in Mexico
(1982) as follows:
President: Ivan Vitanyi

Institute of Culture, Corvin tér 8
1251 Budapest, Hungary

Vice-Presidents:
Pim Fenger, The Netherlands
Jeffrey Halley, USA
Antoine Hennion, France
Elit Nikolov, Bulgaria
Dmitrlj Rupel, Yugoslavia
V. Subramaniam, Canada

Secretary: Vera L. Zolberg
New School for Social Research, 65 Fifth Ave
New York, NY 10003, USA

and 19 board members.

The activities of the committee may be categorized
under the headings of publishing, meeting and
or-g an ízing, which are inextricably interrelated.
Much r-emaí.ns to be done, for a committee dealing,
from the point of view of the social siences, with a
humanistic subject such as "art".

Heetings
- June 1983, Sofia (Bulgaria): A conference on
"Multiple Perspectives in Sociology of the Arts"
coordinated by Elit Nikolov. Seven papers (in
English and Russian) were discussed.
- May 1984, Ljubljana (Yugoslavia): A meeting on
"Alienation and Participation in CuLtur-e "; organized
by Dmitrij Rupel under the auspices of the Edvard
Kardelj Un í.v er s í t y , the Yugoslav Soc í o Log LcaL
Association, the Slovene Sociological Society, and
UNESCO.
- June 1985, Marseille (France): A colloquium based
on the theme of the final session of the French
Sociological Society: "Is a Sociology of the Work of
Art Itself Possible?". Organized and presided by
Antoine Hennion.
- August 1986, New Delhi (India): The committee held
12 academic sessions at which close to 90 papers
were presented.

Contact with other associations and institutions
The process of "networking", which facilitated the
establishment of the Research Committee itself is
being successful1y applied to that end. This has
already led to ties with such groups as Society for
Social Theory, Politics and the Arts, the Culture
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Section of the American Sociological Association,
the French Sociological Society, the Centre de
Sociologie des Hautes Etudes en Sciences Sociales,
the University of Ljubljana, the Bulgarian Research
Inst itute for Cul ture, the Hungar ian Research
Institue for Culture, and many other national
organizations.

While contacts among European and American
scholars are increasing, there is still a need to
develop active contacts with Third World countries,
especially Africa. As of now, the committee works
in that direction by its dues policy exempting
Third World members from paying. More efforts are
needed.

Publícatíons
- Elit Nikolov (ed): "Contributions to the
Sociology of the Arts: Reports from the 10th World
Congress of Soc í.oLogy "; Published by the Balkan
State Printing House, 1983. Jointly sponsored by RC
37 and Research Institute for Culture, Sofia
Bulgaria.
- Dmitrij Rupel (ed ) e "Alienation and Participation
in Culture: Papers from the International Confer-
ence on Sociology of Art". Ljubljana, University
Edvard Kardelj, 1985. Papers presented at the
Conference held in Ljubljana in 1984. Publication
jointly sponsored by the Edvard Kardelj University,
the Yugoslav Sociological Association and the
Slovene Sociological Society.
- Forthcoming: a book including the papers
presented at the Marseille meeting, June 1985.

The Newsletter was launched in the Fall of 1982,
under the editorship of Vera L. Zolberg. It has now
reached its eleventh number (forthcoming after the
New Delhi Congress) and is routinely translated
into French, Russian and Bulgarian.
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BIOGRAPHY AND SOCIETY

Report subimtted by Daniel Bertaux, President

Board members 1984-1987
The Research Committee "Biography and Society" was
recognized by the ISA Executive Committee in spring
1984. The provisional board was nominated as
follows:
President: Daniel Bertaux

Centre d'Etude des Mouvements Sociaux, 54 Blvd
Raspail, 75006 Paris, France

Secretary-Treasurer: Christine Colpin
address as above

Members: Aspasia Camargo (Brazil)
Norman K. Denzin (USA)
Franco Ferrarotti (Italy)
Francesco Hernandez (Spain)
Erika H. Hoerning (FRG)
Elizabeth Jelin (Argentina)
Martin Kohli (FRG)
Francesco Mercadé (Spain)
J.P. Roos (Finland)
Paul Thompson (Great Britain)

Elections by mail ballot are announced for next
fall, after registering candidacies for the board
at the New Delhi Congress.

Hembership
In the first year (1985) 117 scholars, most of them
sociologists but also some anthropologists and
historians, were members of the committee. They
represent 26 countries, the largest numbers working
in France (25), the US (21) and the Federal
Republic of Germany (15).
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In West Germany sociologists working on life stories
formed a network of their own and have applied to
become a research committee of the German Sociolog" ,
cal Association.

Publícatíons
- Since 1983 the Biography & Society network (since
1984: RC 38) has pub Lfshed a newsletter, which
appears twice ayear. Each issue of up to 100 pages
is taken up by a new editor, who thus has the op-
portunity to extensively cover life story research
in his/her country or linguistic area. It has been
succe ss ively done for Scand ina via, the German
speaking area, Latin America, and Spain. No need to
say, the US$ 800, allocated to the Newsletter by the
ISA, was extremely helpful in covering the costs
invol ved in the making and printing of its last
issues.

- In January 1986, the Paris Secretariat of the RC
compiled and published the first directory of com-
mittee members and their themes of research.

- A member of the committee, Paul Thomson (Univer-
sity Colchester, Essex) being already the founder
and editor of a journal "Oral History", proposed to
publish annually a supplementary issue of "Oral
History" under the tit le "Life Stories/Récits
Vie", starting in 1985. The journal is b í.Lí.nguá
and it usually publishes two papers in English and
two in Fr-erich , plus the editorial and the book
reviews in both languages (1. e. with a full trans-
lation). Most of the approximate one hundred mem-
bers have subscribed to this new journal.

Workshops and Conferences
Various members of the committee organized regional
conferences on topics relevant to the life history
approach:

- December 1985, Poznan (Poland): a conference on
life history approach. It was attended by many
Polish sociologists, and some of the German members
of the committee. The proceedings will be published
in Polish.

- May 1986, Vaucresson, near Paris (France): a
workshop organized by Daniel Bertaux and Christine
Léomant on the study of social trajectories by means
of life stories and family histor ies. The partici-
pation was limited to 25 people, mostly French. The
papers will be published as a special issue of the
journal "Annales de Vaucresson", published by t
Centre de Recherches Interdisciplinaires
Vaucresson.

- June 1986, Tours (France): A conference organized
by two RC 38 members: Gaston Pineau and Guy Jobert.
They work in the area of adult education and have
introduced the use of life stories into this disci-
pline. The conference attracted more than 300
"formateurs d'adultes", three times more than was
expected. The contacts between sociologists and
educators, involved in practical work, proved very
interesting and promising for future developments.

- A seminar on life story and biographical research
was organized during the academic year 1984-85 at
the Institute for Advanced "Study at Princeton by
Martin KOhli, Fritz Schütze and Daniel Bertaux, who
had been invited for the year. Clifford Geertz,
Albert O. Hirschman, and the historian John Elliott
participated in this seminar as well as a dozen
other scholars.

- August 1986, New Delhi (India): at the New Delhi
World Congress the committee held 9 academic
sessions for which 72 papers were prepared.
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SOCIOLOGY OF DISASTERS

Report submitted by E.L. Quarantelli, President

This new Research Committee of the ISA (established
in New Delhi, August 1986) has been recognized
after more than twenty years of scientific ex-
change. The first international ac t t v í.t Les took
place at the meeting of French disaster re-
searchers, headed by Chandessais, with Amer ican
disaster researchers, at the Ohio State University
in 1964.
1970: during the Vllth World Congress of SOCiology,
heId in Varna (Bulgaria), the first papers on soci-
ology of disaster were presented.
1974: two sessions with 9 papers on disasters were
heId at the Vlllth World Congress of Sociology held
in Toronto (Canada).
1978: three sessions with 12 papers were held at
the IXth World Congress of Sociology in Uppsala,
where an informal group was formed.
1982: at the WorId Congress in Mexico City, ISA
granted the group an Ad Hoc Group status, after a
petition signed by 59 scholars from 17 countries
was submit ted.

board of officers for 1982-1986 was elected:
esident: E.L. Quarantelli (USA)

ice-President: R. Akimoto (Japan)
Secretary: Jan Trost (Sweden)
Members: R. Dynes (USA)

O. Gelman (Mexico)
C. Pelanda (Italy)
R. Wettenhall (Australia)

Arrangements for new elections were made at the New
Delhi Congress and they will be heId by the end of
1986.

At the Xth World Congress of Sociology (1982),
the Ad Hoc Group program consisted of three formal
sessions where 12 papers from 5 different countries
were presented, and other papers were distributed.
A dec ision was made to launch a professional
disaster journal and a newsletter sponsored by the
group.
1983: the Group sponsored an informal session
during the American Sociological Association
meeting in Detroit, Michigan (USA).
1984: a draft of a constitution and bylaws were
published in the newsletter, and then accepted by a
vote of 49 in favor and 1 against. In June 1984 the
Group was granted by the ISA a Working Group
tatus. In this year, the membership reached 171
dividual and 34 institutional members from 15

different countries.
In August 1984 the Group held a session on
Disasters Research: Its Funding and Future during
the American Sociological Association Annual
Meeting in San Antonio, Texas (USA).
AIso in 1984 a special meeting of Japanese - United
States disaster researchers who were members of the
group was held.
1985: official participation of the group in two
meetings of disaster researchers in Milan and
Udine, Italy.
In August 1985 a group sponsored a session dur ing
the American Sociological Association annual
meeting in Washington, D.C.
1986: at the New Delhi XI World Congress of
Sociology, the Working Group had a program of 10
sessions at which 34 papers were presented. In
September 1986 the group sponsored a session during
the American Sociological Association annual
meeting in New York City.

Hembership
As of February 1986, the Research Committee has 135
individual and 16 institutional paid-up members.

Future Heetings
The committee has agreed to co-sponsor the following
meetings:
- late 1986 in Italy and in India
- 1987 in Yugoslavia
- 1987 & 1988: sessions during the Annual Meetings

of the American Sociological Association

Publications
In 1967 a newsletter "Unscheduled Events" (ISSN
00'12-0468) was launched by the Disaster Research
Center of the Ohio State University, and since 1983
its production has been continued by the Ad Hoc
Group on Sociology of Disasters (now a Research
Committee). There are three issues ayear published,
and as of March 1986 ten issues of the newsletter
have been sent to members.
- In 1983 a professional journal "The International
Journal of Mass Emergencies and Disasters" (ISSN
0280-7270), was initiated by the Group. The journal
appears three times ayear and as of 1985 it has
published 54 articles, feedback from the field
notes, and book and film reviews from a dozen
countries around the world.
- E.L. Quarantelli (ed.): "Disasters: Theory and
Research" (paper s presented to the Toronto Congress
in 1974), Volume 13, Sage Studies in International
Sociology, 1978.

HEW COLLECTlVE HEHBERS OF ras ISA

Category B: international and multinational regional
associations of sociologists
Foundation for Mediterranean Studies
2, Lycabettus St., 10671 Athens, GREECE
Director: Thomas Coniavitis

Category C: research institutions and university
departments
Sociologisch Onderzoeksinstitut (S.O.I.)
E. van Evenstraat 2C, 3000 Leuven, BELGIUM
Director: Prof. Dr. U. Claeys

Fakultat für Soziologie, Universitat Bielefeld
Universitatsstrasse 25, Postfach 8640
4800 Bielefeld 1, F.R.G.
Dean: Prof. Dr. Johannes Berger

Laboratoire d'Economie et de Sociologie du Travail
35 Avenues Jules Ferry, 13626 Aix-en-Provence Cedex
FRANCE
Directeur: Jean-Jacques Silvestre

Centro de Estudos Africanos
Universidade Eduardo Mondlane
C.P. 1993, Maputo, MOZAMBIQUE
Directeur: Aquino de Bragan9a

Facultad de Ciencias Historico-Sociales y Educacion
Universidad Nacional "Pedro Ruiz Gallo"
Lambayeque, PERU
Dean: Julio César Valdivia Carrasco

Escola Superior de Educa9ao
Instituto Politécnico de Faro
Quinta da Penha, Estrada da Penha, 8000 Faro
PORTUGAL
President: Dr. Candido Varela de Freitas

Faculty of Social Sciences, Kasetsart University
Bangkok 9, THAILAND
Dean: Niphon Kantasewi
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AHNOONCEMENTS

ASSOCIATIONOF IBERO-AHERICANSOCIOLOGISTS

At the XIth World Congress of Sociology (New Delhi,
August 1986) a group of sociologists from Latin
America, Portugal and Spain issued a statement
calling for the organization of an International
Association of Ibero-American Sociologists, includ-
ing those from Hispanic communities living abroad.

The appeal was s í.g ned , among others, by Orlando
Albornoz (Venezuela), Margaret Archer (ISA Presi-
dent 1986-1990, U.K.), EIssy Bonilla (Colombia),
Guillermo Campero (Chile), Fernando H. Cardoso (ISA
President 1982-1986, Brazil), Maria Carrilho
(Port ug aL) , Gonzalo Catano (Colombia), Gerardo
Estrada (Mexico), Orlando Fals Borda (Colombia),
Vilma Figueiredo (Brazil), Eulalia Fuentes (Spain),
Carlos Gadsden (Mexico), Salvador Giner (Spa tn) ,
Elizabeth Jelin (Argentina), Juan Linz (Spain/USA),
Efraim Nimni (Australia), Antoni Noguero (Spain),
Silvia Rivera (Bolivia), Miguel Szekely (Mexico),
Helgio Trindade (Brazil).

Enquiries about this initiative should be addressed
to Sergio Contreras, e/o ISA Secretariat.

CHIHESECORRESPONDENCEUNIVERSITYOF
SOCIOLOGY

The Chinese Correspondence University of Sociology
was founded in May 1985 under the joint sponsorship
of the Chinese Society of Sociology, the Institute
of Sociology of the Chinese Academy of Social
Sciences, the Sociology Department of Beijing
University, the Beijing Society of Sociology, and
the Sociology Section of the Beijing Institute of
Social Sciences. Professors Fei Xiaotong and Lei
Jieqiong, became honorary presidents, while Pro-
fessors Yuan Fang, Director of Sociology Department
of Beijing University, and He Jianzhang, Director
and Research Fellow of the Institute of Sociology
of the Chinese Academy of Sciences, became co-
presidents.

170 pro fessors, assoc iate professors, research
fellows and associate fellows have been invited to
compile teaching materials and serve as part time
teachers. 8 courses are included in a two-year
curriculum: history of sociology, general theory of
sociology, methodology of sociology, social psy-
cho Logy , social management, marriage and family,
the restructuring of economic systems and social
changes, forecasting of social development. The
teaching of the University is conducted in the form
of a combination of correspondence and face-to-face
meetings at 27 instruction centres set up in 26
provinces and municipalities across the country.
Besides the regular teaching material, every
student is provided with a copy of 'Instruction
Bulletin of Sociology' which comes out monthly.

In the first year of its functioning, there were
over 26,000 students enrolled at the University, a
number nearly one hundred times higher than overall
enrollment to sociology departments of institutions
of higher education that year.
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For further information and exchange of exper ience
for the running of such an educational enterpris
please write to:

Chinese Correspondence University of Sociology
Building N04, 6 Chegongzhuang Dajie
Beijing
People's Republic of China

SOCIOLOGICALRESEARCHIN HEXICO

Colegio de Sociológos de México would like to par-
ticipate in research on Mexican problems that are of
interest to the ISA members, other associations,
universities or funding agencies in the world. ISA
individual members, Research Committees, Working
Groups, and scholars in general, are invited to
contact the Colegio indicating the topics of their
interest in Mexican problems, in order to establish
a mutually satisfactory scientific cooperation.
For further information, please write to:

Lic. Luis Fernando Chavez, Teneyuca 132-5, Col.
Letran Valle, MéxiCO, D.F. 03650, Mexico

LIBRARYEXCHANGE

The National Social Science Documentation Centre of
the Indian Council of Social Science Research re-
quests libraries and other research institutions to
include its name in their mailing list, particularly
for the following material:
- Accession list, including latest additions,
bulletins
- Current awareness service, including documentation
lists of articles
- Bibliographies
In exchange, the NASSDOC will put interested
libraries and institutions on the mailing list of
the ICSSR Newsletter. For further enquiries, please
write to: S.P. Agrawal, Director, NASSDOC-ICSSR,

35, Ferozeshah Road, New Delhi 110 001,
India

RESEARCHPROJECTSONWORLDSOCIEn

The Foundation for the Promotion of Social Scienc
Research on World Society (World Society Foundati
funds selected proposals for research projects o.
the structure and change of world society. The next
deadline for application is February 15, 1987.
For details please contact:

World Society Foundation
Sociological Institute, Universi ty of Zurich,
Zeltweg 63, CH-8032 Zürich, Switzerland

YOUNGSCHOLARS'PRIZES ON ELECTORALSTUDIES

The Italian Society for Electoral Studies (SISE)
announces two prizes for young scholars having
produced theses on electoral studies. The prizes
(one milI ion lires ea ch ) will be granted by a
special commission nominated by the Scientific
Council of the SISE.
For further information please contact:

SISE
Villa Fabbricotti, 64 via Vittorio Emanuele 11
50134 Firenze, Italy.
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Annual Qeviews Inc.
A NONPROFlT SCIENTIFIC PUBLlSHER

The ISA has signed a contract with Annual Reviews
Inc. which makes the Annual Reviev of Sociology
available to ISA members at a discount rate of 15~
of the retail price on each copy of all Annual
Reviews Inc. publications, including back issues.
Annual Reviews Inc. is a nonprofit scientific
publisher established to promote the advancement of
the sciences. Since 1932 Annual Reviews Iric , has
expanded to offer yearly Reviews in 25 fields of
science. One of them is Annual Reviev of Sociology.
Editor: W. Richard Scott
Associate editor: James F. Short, Jr.
Ed' orial Committee: J. Blake, A.S. Ross í , W.R.

J.F.Short, Jr., R.G. Simmons, A.B. S~rensen,
C. 11.11y

ISA members interested in subscribing at our
discount rate shou Ld fill in and mail the order
form to the ISA Secretariat together with a cheque
in US dollars drawn on a North Amer ican bank pay-
able to the International Sociological Association.
Those ISA members who already have standing orders
with Annual Reviews Inc. may cancel them directly
with ARI, since the 1570 discount is available to
ISA members ONLY when ordering through the ISA
Secretariat.

Recent Volume 13 (publication date: August 1987)
R. Merton (USA): Prefatory Chapter
R. Campbell & H. Winsborough (USA): The "Cleaning"

of Missing Data in Major Data Sets Used by
Sociologists

A. Stinchcombe (USA): Theoretical Cross- Fertiliz-
ation in Sociology

R. Andorka (Hungary) and l. Niemi (Finland):
Utilization of Time-Budget Surveys

F. Buttel (USA): Sociology and the Environment
E.A. Schegloff (USA): Conversation Analysis

1916 Vol. 2 1971 Vol. 31915 Vol.

1981 Vol. 7 1982 Vol. 8 1983 Vol. 9

1981 Vo1.13

Postpaid price per copy, USA/elsewhere:

Vols. 1-11 US $22.95/$25.50 Vols. 12-13 US $26.35/$28.90

(California residents please add sales tax)

M. Ihinger-Tallman (USA): Research on Stepfamilies
J. Quadagno (USA): Social Security in the Welfare

State
W. Form (USA): Skill Degradation Hypothesis
K. Allerbeck (FRG): Contemporary Youth and Youth

Cultures
R.J. Thomas (USA): Labor Process
S. Stewman (USA): Organization Demography
W. Müller (FRG): Class Mobility in the Industrial

World
G. Gagliani (Italy): Industrial Development and

Economic Inequality
S. McLenahan (USA): The Effects of Children on

Parents' Well Being
A. Liska (USA): A Critical Examination of

Perspectives on Crime Control
K.I. Spenner (USA): Personality, Work, and Social

Strat ificat ion
J. Lincoln and Kerry A. McBride (USA): Japanese

Organization in a Comparative Perspective
B. Anderson and B.D. Silber (USA): Factors Affecting

the Changing Ethnic Composition of the Soviet
Union

J. Treas (USA): The Effect of Female Labor Force
Participation on the Distribution of Income in
the United States

S. Zukin (USA): Gentrification
P. Starr (USA): Privatization of the Public Sector
M. Vinovskis and S. Juster (USA): Contributions of

Family History to Sociology
J. Walton (USA): Paths of Industrialization
S. Tarrow (USA): National Politics and Collective

Action
C.D. Gartrell (Canada): Network Approaches to Social

Evaluation
D.J. Hickson (UK): Strategic Decision-Making

Indexes: Cumulative Indexes of Contributing Authors
and Chapter Titles

1918 Vol. 4 1919 Vol. 5 1980 Vol. 6

198t¡ Vo1.10 1985 Vo1.11 1986 Vo1.12

Cheque of US $ •..•..•.•. drawn on a North American Bank payable to the ISA is enclosed.

Send this order form and the cheque to:
ISi Secretariat, Consejo Superior Investigaciones Cientificas, Pinar 25, 28006 Madrid, Spain

Name & address:



isa membership dues
1987

IU!SIWICH CCH4IT'l'EES OF mE I.S.A. COKITES DE RECllERCIIE DE L' AIS

p.t.o.

01 zcecee as-eéee et résolutlon des confllts
02 Economie et soclété
03 Recher-chea communautaires
0"1 Soc10log1e de 1 "éducatidcn
05 Relatlon.s entre 1e3 r-acee , 1e3 ethnle.s et 1e3

mlnorltés
06 Recherches sur la famille
07 seener-eeee sur la tuturologle
08 Hlstoire de la soclolog1e
09 Les pr-cce aaea d.'lnnovatlon dans le changement

soclal
10 Partlclpatlon, controle des traval11eurs et

autogestton
11 Soc10log1e du vlel111ssement

01 Armed. sceeee and Contllct Resolutlon
02 Economy and Society
03 Communlty Research
0.14 Soclo1ogy el Educatlon
05 Ethnlc, Race and K1norlty Ralations
06 Faml1y Re.search
07 Futures Research
08 Hl.story ol' So010108Y
09 Social Proact1ee and Social Tran.stormatlon
10 Partlclpatlon, Workers' Control, and

Sel! -Management
11 Soc1ology of Aging

IlITERHATIONAL SOCIOLOGlCAL ASSOCllnON - ASSOCIATION IIfTERHATIONALE DE SOCIOLOGIE
OJde Boog8tra~, 1012 CE Am!sterdaa, Tbo Hetherlands

Name
RESEARCHCOMMITTEES(app Lí.cat tcna & r-enevaLa) , saeeee enter here
the number and name o! the Reaear-ch Commlttee(s) oC your lntere"t:

Ma1l1ng
addr-eee

HEMIIERSHIP CATEGORY oeLIGATORY
HEKBERSHIP FEE

SUBSCRIPTION
FEE TO:

IlITERHATIONAL
SOCIOLOGY

CURREHT
SOCIOLOGY

Lif.
(aval1able only aCter age 60) $ 250 I Dfl 150 gratis * 20 I Dfl 60

ayear

Support1ng 1981

. 1981-1990

15 I Dfl 225

300 I Dfl 900

gratis gratis

gratis gratis

Regular 1981

1981-1990

$ 25 I Dfl 15

i 100 I Dfl 300

$ 20 I Dfl 60 $ 20 Dfl 60

* 80 I Dfl 2'10gratis

Students and members 1981 $ 10 I Dfl 30 15 I Dfl "5 $ 20 Dfl 60
in non-eonvertible
currency countrles 1981-1990 $ '10 I Dfl 120 60 I Dfl 180 * 60 I Dfl 2'10
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Please c n-c re ehoaen categorle3
Total amount due

Hethods oC payment on r-eveeae aí.de



12 Soe 1010gy al La.•. 12
13 50010108Y or Le faur-e 13
1- 50010108Y al Communlcatlon, lCnowledge & Culture 1-
15 Soclo1og,y of Health
16 National Movements and ImperlallslIl 15
11 50c10108Y of Organlzatlon 16
18 Pol1tical 3oc10108Y
19 50010108Y of Poverty, Social Weltare & Social 11

PollCy 18
20 Comparative Soclo1ogy 19
21 Regional and Urban Development
22 5oc10108Y of Rel1g1on 20
23 Soclo1ogy ot sc reeee 21
2_ Social Ecology 22
25 Soclol1ngulstlcs 23
26 Soclotechnlcs 2_
21 Soc10108Y ot Sport 25
28 Social Stratlflcatlon 26
29 Devlance and Social Control 21
30 50010108Y af Work 28
31 50010108Y ot Migratlon 29
32 Women ln Scc lety 30
33 Logio and Methodology ln 50C10108Y 31
3- 50010108Y et Youth 32
35 Commlttee on Conceptual and Terminolog1aal 33

lnaly.13 (COCTA) 3-
36 Allenatlon Theory and Reaear-ch 35
31 5oo10108Y ot Art3
38 Blography and Soc Let y 36
39 50010108Y er Dl,sasters 31

38
39
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./

Soc í.c Iog fe du droit
Soc1010g1e du 10131r
Soc1010g1e des coeeumcat.tcna, de la eonna í.aaance
et de la culture
Scc rotog re de la santé
Soc fc Log fe des mouvements natlonaux et de
l'impérlall:sme
Soclologle des organ1:sat1ons
Scc Io Lcgfe pcj.t.e tque
Soc1010g1e de la pauvreté, du blen-etre soclal et
de la pollt1que soclale
Soc1010g1e coepar-at tve
Développement réglonal et urbaln
Soc fo Icg fe de la reHglon
Scc rcfcg t e de la ac í.ence
Ecolog1e ecc rare
Socl01lngulstlque
Scc rct.echmque
Soc1010g1e du sport
Stratltlcatlon ecc í aae
Dévlance .et controle eco lal
Soc1010g1e du trava11
Soc fc Iog ae des migrat10ns
Femmes et eoe lété
La Iog Ique et le méthodolog1e dans la ecc rofcg re
Scc ao tcg re de la j euneaae
Com1té sur 1'analyse conceptuelle et
termlnologlque (COCTA)
Théor le et r-echer-che sur 1 'a11énat1on
Soc 1010g1e dea arts
Blographle et; ece rét.é
Soc ao Iog fe des déaaat.r-ea

DlDIVIDUAL HEHBERSIIIP DUES

Payment mu:st be made elther ln US dollars ce the equlvalent ln Dutch gul1ders.

HETBODS OF PAIHENT

1~ Personal cheques: - drawn on North American banka ln US dollars only
- drawn on European banks ln Dutch gul1ders only

2. Post G1ro: to cue Dutch G1ro account No. 89001
3. Internat10nal Postal Money Order: ln gullders only
14. Eurocheque: ln gul1ders only (valld only wlth Eurocheque card number on back oC cheque l )
5. Money order al" bank drat"t ln US dollars cr- Dutch gul1ders
6. Direct banlc transt"ers:

ln US dollars on1y, to: 1n Dutch gU11ders only, to:
¡5A Account No. _3.68.68.695 ¡5A Account No. 03.68.68.660
Amro Bank, Dam 2A Amro Bank, Dam 2A
Amsterdam, !he Netherlands Amsterdam, The Netherlands

To help ue avold excess1ve banklng char-gea we pr-e rer- to recelve payments trom Nol"th Amerlca ln US dollars
by personal cheque, and payments from Europe 1n gui1ders to our Dutch G1ro account No. 89001 or by
Eurocheque.
Please note that both th1s fora and your payment must reach the ISA Secretar lat ln arder to valldate your
eeeber-etup , Do not eeeacae acney tor the Research Comm1ttee(s)' reee, as you w111 be bl1led separately by
the Research Commlttee( al ,




